

# REPUBLIC OF GHANA

# COMPOSITE BUDGET

FOR 2019-2022

# PROGRAMME BASED BUDGET ESTIMATES

FOR 2019

AMANSIE WEST DISTRICT ASSEMBLY

# **Table of Contents**

PAR	RT A: INTRODUCTION	4
1.	ESTABLISHMENT OF THE DISTRICT	4
2.	POPULATION STRUCTURE	4
3.	DISTRICT ECONOMY	5
a	a. AGRICULTURE	5
k	b. MARKET CENTRE Error! Bookmark	not defined.
c	c. ROAD NETWORK Error! Bookmark	not defined.
c	d. EDUCATION	5
6	e. HEALTH	6
f	f. WATER AND SANITATION	7
g	g. ENERGY Error! Bookmark	not defined.
4.	VISION OF THE DISTRICT ASSEMBLY	8
5.	MISSION STATEMENT OF THE DISTRICT ASSEMBLY	8
6.	KEY ACHIEVEMENTS IN 2018	8
7.	REVENUE AND EXPENDITURE PERFORMANCE	9
(	(a)REVENUE PERFORMANCE	9
(	(b) EXPENDITURE PERFORMANCE	10
PAR'	RT B: STRATEGIC OVERVIEW	11
1.		-
	OST	
2.		
3.		
4.		
	evenue Mobilization Strategies for Key Revenue Sources	
	ROGRAMME 1: MANAGEMENT AND ADMINISTRATION	
	UB-PROGRAMME 1.1 General Administration	
	UB-PROGRAMME 1.2 Finance and Revenue Mobilization	
SU	UB-PROGRAMME 1.3 Planning, Budgeting and Coordination	23

Amansie West District Assembly

2

SUB-PROGRAMME 1.4 Legislative Oversights	26
SUB-PROGRAMME 1.5 Human Resource Management	28
PROGRAMME 2: INFRASTRUCTURE DELIVERY AND MANAGEMENT	30
SUB-PROGRAMME 2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning	31
SUB-PROGRAMME 2.2 Infrastructure Development	33
PROGRAMME 3: SOCIAL SERVICES DELIVERY	35
SUB-PROGRAMME 3:1 Education and Youth Development	36
SUB-PROGRAMME 3.2: Health Delivery	40
SUB-PROGRAMME 3.3: Social Welfare and Community Development	43
PROGRAMME 4: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT	46
SUB-PROGRAMME 4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	48
SUB-PROGRAMME 4.2: Agricultural Development	51
PROGRAMME 5: ENVIRONMENTAL AND SANITATION MANAGEMEN	T54
SUB - PROGRAMME 5.1 Disaster prevention and Management	55

CHIP PROGRAMMETALL LILL OF LA

#### PART A: INTRODUCTION

#### 1. ESTABLISHMENT OF THE DISTRICT

#### 1.1 Location and Size

The **Amansie West District Assembly** is one the forty- three (43) District Assemblies located in the Ashanti Region. . It was established by Legislative Instrument (L. I.) 1403 in 1988 as part of Ghana's Decentralization policy to bring governance to the doorsteps of the citizenry. It was further divided into Amansie West and South by Legislative Instrument (L. I.) 2363 in 2016 with the latter maintaining its original name.

The District shares common boundaries with six districts namely: Atwima Nwabiagya and Atwima Kwanwoma to the north, Atwima Mponua to the west, Bekwai Municipality to the east, Amansie Central and Amansie South to the South. Specifically, the district is located within latitude 6.05° West: 6.35° North: 1.40° South and 2.05° East. It spans an area of about 522 square Kilometres.

The District has a total of about 70 communities with **Manso Nkwanta** as the District Capital. The District Capital, Manso Nkwanta is about 65 Km from Kumasi. Apart from Manso Nkwanta, other dominant settlements include Abore, Ahwerewa, Antoakrom, Esaase, Essuowin, Mpatuam, Moseaso, Nsiana, Manso Atwere, Yawkrom, Pakyi No. 1 and 2.

The surrounding districts with respect to this location provide opportunity for marketing goods and services from the district. The location of the district makes it the centre of attraction to both local and international tourists. This has a great potential for promoting hospitality industries such as hotels, restaurants and crafts products. With its vast land area, there is access to agricultural land for promotion of citronella, cocoa, oranges and oil palm plantations to feed the local agro based industries and beyond.

#### 2. POPULATION STRUCTURE

#### **Demographic Characteristics**

The District has a Projected population of eighty five thousand, nine hundred and fifty six (85,956) persons. The male and female populations stand at 43,960 and 41,996 respectively. The population of the District is more rural in nature with seventy eight thousand, six hundred and twenty nine(78,629) persons representing 91.5 percent while the urban area account for only 8.5 percent representing Seven thousand, three hundred and twenty seven persons (7,327) .The District has a population density of 129.06 p/km². This situation even though not alarming, effort

is required to keep it in check to avoid pressure on both natural resources and other physical infrastructure.

#### 3. DISTRICT ECONOMY

#### a. AGRICULTURE

The District's economy is regarded as agrarian, largely due to the sector's contribution to Gross Domestic Product (GDP) generally, labour absorption and to foreign exchange earnings. The contribution of agriculture, forestry and fishing accounted for 59.2 percent of the district economy. The sector however, is gradually losing value to the mining and quarrying sectors as most of the able body young men and women have taken to this sector as source of livelihood leaving children and the elderly in the agricultural sector.

#### b. MINERAL DEPOSITS

Among the resources identified in the district are potentially rich mineral (gold) deposits. Areas with such deposit include Bonteso, Gyeninso, Mpatuam, Essuowin, and others. Quite a large area of the district has been acquired and concessions by some companies who have been licensed for prospecting.

There are however other areas in the district with gold deposits which have not been acquired. Notable among such areas is the Jeni Bonte Rivers Placer Deposits. It has been estimated that there are about 21,361,400 cubic meters of soil containing 5,209,866 grams of gold in the Jeni Bonte River. Apart from the companies with large concessions in the district, there are other interested parties in the mining industry. There are pockets of small scale mining groups in the district who employ very crude methods to win gold even though a large portion of the youth are engage in their activities. The activities of these various groups are not properly regulated and not well organized to be seen as part of a total package development efforts in the district.

#### c. EDUCATION

The management of Education in the District like any other District in Ghana is the responsibility of the district office of the Ghana Education Service. The District Education Service operates in all the communities in the District through the eight circuits.

The main problems affecting the development of education in the district are as follows,

- i. Ignorance of parents about the importance of education for their children.
- ii. Existence of "galamsey" (small scale mining) that attracts the youth.
- iii. Lack of decent accommodation for teachers in the communities.
- iv. Poor state of roads leading to high transportation fares.
- v. Inadequate logistic support for effective and timely distribution of textbooks and other materials to schools.
- vi. Lack of vocational institution in the district.
- vii. High rate of divorce/single parents in the district.
- viii. Inadequate trained teachers
- Poor state of Official vehicle for GES to ensure mobility for effective and efficient work.

#### d. HEALTH

Health is defined as the complete state of the social and mental wellbeing and not merely the absence of disease or infirmity. It is often said that a healthy population makes a healthy nation. It is therefore imperative to give health care all the necessary attention and recognition it deserves in the District.

Health delivery in the district has been zoned into seven sub-districts namely: Agroyesum, Antoakrom, Adubia, Eswuowin, Keniago, MansoNkwanta and Tontokrom.

Health facilities are scattered all over the seven sub districts and are managed by various stakeholders. The table below indicates the various health facilities in the district.

**Table 1: Total Number of Health Facilities** 

S/N	Facility	Location	Public	private	Total No
1.	Hospital		1	1	2
2.	Health Centers		8	0	8
3.	CHPS Compounds		12	0	12
4.	Clinics		1	1	2
5.	Maternity Homes		0	2	2
6.	CHIP Zone		54	0	54

#### e. WATER AND SANITATION

The main sources of water in the district include hand dug wells mostly found in the smaller communities, boreholes provided by donor agencies and the government and small town water projects found in the larger towns in the district. Small town water systems in the district can be found in Manso Atwere, Manso Nkwanta and Esaase. Even though access to potable drinking water in the district has improved over the years, there are serious challenges with access to water especially in the populated areas like Pakyi No.1 &2, Abore, Moseaso and Antoakrom. Each of these communities has a population of over three thousand and need to be connected to a mechanised water system to ease the pressure citizens go through daily to search for water.

Environmental sanitation in the Amansie West district is very poor. There have been inadequate facilities to meet the solid and liquid waste disposal and management of the population in the district. There are only Five communities in the district with KVIPs. These are Manso Nkwanta the district capital, Abore, Manso Atwere, Moseaso and Ahwerewa. However, most of these facilities are dilapidated due to pressure and over utilization over a long period of time.

Over 90% of the people in the district use Pit latrines. The District Assembly under the Water and Sanitation Programme assisted 950 individuals to acquire their own household toilets between 2006 and 2013. This is to encourage individuals to own their own toilets which have been found to be more useful than the public toilets. Five (5) schools have been assisted by CWSA to own KVIP Latrines. The district however, still needs more latrines to improve upon the sanitation situation.

#### f. POST AND TELECOMMUNICATION

The Mobile phone services have covered most of the communities in the district. There are four (4) mobile phone operators in the district namely Vodafone Ghana, Scancom Ghana Ltd (MTN), Milicom Ghana Ltd (Tigo), and Airtel. These Mobile phone Companies have established twenty two masts in the district to boost their operation in the district. Their activities have created employment to people. It must be however noted that there are still some communities in the district that do not have any of the above mentioned mobile phone networks. This therefore calls for the expansion of these mobile phone services to such areas to enable them catch up with the rest of the world.

The telecommunication companies in the district offer indirect employment to the inhabitants of the district through the sales and distribution of recharge cards. Below is a table showing the telecommunication masts and their locations in the Amansie West District.

#### Telecommunication Masts and their Locations in Amansie West District

	MTN	TIGO	VODAFONE
LOCATION	1. Abore	1.MansoNkwanta	1. Ahwerewa
	2.Atwere	2. Antoakrom	2. Antoakrom
	3. Mpatuam	3. Pakyi no. 2	3. Mpatuam
	4. Antoakrom		4. Manso Nkwanta
TOTAL	4	3	4

Source: DPCU AWDA 2018.

#### 4. VISION OF THE DISTRICT ASSEMBLY

To make sure the standard of living of its inhabitants is improved through a humane administration and development oriented programmes to reduce poverty and enhance access to adequate social services.

#### 5. MISSION STATEMENT OF THE DISTRICT ASSEMBLY

The Amansie west District Assembly exists to improve the quality of life of the people through community participation in the provision of services to achieve the sustainable development within the District.

#### 6. KEY ACHIEVEMENTS IN 2018

 Number of farmers reached with improved Agriculture techniques has increased from 8,000 to 12,500.

•

# 7. REVENUE AND EXPENDITURE PERFORMANCE

#### (a)REVENUE PERFORMANCE

REVENUE I	PERFORMAN	CE- ALL RE	VENUE SOU!	RCES			
	2016		2017		2018		%
ITEM	Budget	Actual	Budget	Actual	Budget	Actual as at July	performanc e at Jul, 2018
IGF	1,354,300.00	996,147.44	1,561,159.00	1,196,565.09	2,245,320.00	1,410,065.85	62.80
Compensation Transfer	1,575,646.33	537,922.30	1,342,875.29	733,859.67	1,179,147.70	886,476.20	75.18
Goods and Services							
Transfer	61,279.00	0.00	53,534.28	22,452.79	54,163.76	68,501.49	126.47
Assets Transfer	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0
DACF	3,655,408.74	2,471,354.58	3,606,734.32	1,715,104.79	3,872,785.43	1,483,354.15	38.30
DDF	904,543.74	760,912.00	1,035,080.62	0.00	1,071,413.00	724,459.00	67.62
Other Transfers							
(MAG)	70,000.00	25,651.89	130,000.00	37,500.00	145,950.07	226,210.05	154.99
Total	7,621,177.81	4,791,988.21	7,729,383.51	3,705,482.34	8,568,779.96	4,799,066.74	56.00

The table above indicates the revenue sources of the Assembly from 2016 - 2018.

It can be observed that funds from Government of Ghana (GoG) allocated to departments of the Assembly has been forthcoming this year with a release of GH¢ 68,501.49 representing 126.47% of the budgeted figure of GH¢ 54,163.76 as at July, 2018. There has been enough donor support for the Agriculture sector under the 'MAG' programme with a release of 154.99% as at July,

2018. The Assembly has been able to generate GHc 1,410,065.85 representing 62.80% as Internally Generated Fund as at July, 2018.

As at July, 2018, fifty-six per cent (56%) of the total estimated revenue for the year has been released, i.e. GH¢ 4,799,066.74 of the budget estimate of GH¢ 8,568,779.96.

# (b) EXPENDITURE PERFORMANCE

Expenditure	2016		20	2017		018	% Performan	
	Budget	Actual	Budget	Actual	Budget	Actual as at July	ce (as at July, 2018)	
Compensation	1,697,642.33	639,352.35	1,462,651.39	832,947.42	1,310,742.08	942,549.42	71.91	
Goods and Services	2,237,601.62	1,484,782.42	2,361,298.58	1,281,209.37	2,693,255.54	752,422.49	27.94	
Assets	3,685,933.84	2,669,150.97	3,905,433.54	1,244,354.35	4,564,782.33	1,716,207.14	37.60	
Total	7,621,177.79	4,793,285.74	7,729,383.51	3,358,511.14	8,568,779.95	3,411,179.05	39.81	

# PART B: STRATEGIC OVERVIEW

# 1. NMTDF POLICY OBJECTIVES IN LINE WITH SDGs AND TARGETS AND COST

FOCUS AREA	POLICY OBJECTIVE	SDGS	SDG TARGETS	BUDGET
Strong and Resilient Economy	Ensure improved fiscal performance and sustainability	1,8,17	1a,1b,8.3,8.1,1 7.1,17.4	368,886.87
Local Government and Decentralization	Strengthen fiscal decentralization	16,17	16.8,16.10,17.1	70,000.00
Public Policy Management	Enhance capacity for policy formation and coordination	16,17	16.7,17.9	146,932.52
Private Sector Development	Enhance Business Enabling Environment	8,9,17	8.3,9.3,17.1	71,190.00
Agriculture and Rural Development	Promote Agriculture as a viable business among the youth	2,8,9,12, 17	2.1,2.3,8.4,9.3, 12.3,12.4,17.7	130,795.20
Industrial Transformation	Ensure energy availability and reliability	1,2,7,9,17	1.4,2a,7.1,7.3, 9.1,17.1	50,000.00
	Ensure improved skills development for industry	1,2,7,9,17	1a,2.4,7b,9.5,1 7.8	15,600.00
Transport Infrastructure: Road	Improve efficiency and effectiveness of road transport infrastructure and services	9	9.4,9.a	105,020.00
Infrastructure Maintenance	Promote proper maintenance culture	9	9.4,9.a	526,500.00
Human Settlements and Housing	Promote sustainable, spatially integrated, balanced and orderly development of human settlements	9,11,15,1 7	9.1,11.1, 15.1,17.1	43,096.29
Education and Training	Enhance inclusive and equitable access to, and participation in quality	4	4.1,4.7	1,625,161.74

	education at all levels			
	Strengthen school management systems			
Health and Health Services	Ensure affordable, equitable, easily accessible and Universal Health Coverage (UHC)	3	3.1,3.2,3.8	188,080.88
	Ensure the reduction of new HIV and AIDS/STIs infections, especially among vulnerable			
Child and Family Welfare	Ensure the rights and entitlements of children	1,2,3,4	1.1,2.1,3.2,4.2	30,000.00
Gender Equality	Attain gender equality and equity in political, social, and economic development systems and outcomes	1,3,5,17	1.4,3.8,5c,17.9	19,800.00
Social Protection	Strengthen social protection, especially for children, women, Persons With Disability and elderly	1,5,10,16	1.5,5.2,10.2, 10.3,16b	36,809.45
Climate variability and change	Enhance climate change resilience	2,11,13,1 4, 15,16,17	2.3,11b,13.2,14 .1,15.2,15b,16b ,17.7	4,520.00
Disability and Development	Promote full participation of PWDs in social and economic development of the district	3,4,5,8,9, 11,16,17	3.1,4a,5c,8.5,9. 1,11.7,16.6,17. 7	68,261.74
Disaster Management	Promote proactive planning for disaster prevention and mitigation	1,2,11,13, 16,17	1.5,2.1,11.b,13. 1,15.1	391,981.40
Environmental Pollution	Reduce environmental Pollution	3,6,11,13, 15,16,17	3.d,6.3,13.1,15. 1	405,058.94

Amansie West District Assembly

12

Water and Sanitation	Improve access to safe and reliable water supply services for all	1,6,9,11,1 2,15,20	6.1,9.1,11.1,15.	511,709.03
	Improve access to improved and reliable environmental sanitation services	6,9,11,12, 15,17	6.3,11.1,12.4,1 5.1	78,070.50

#### **GOALS**

In line with the Assembly's mission of improving the quality of life of its citizens, the formulation and implementation of relevant policies and programmes, the District has adopted four goals from the National Medium Term Development Policy Frame Work (Agenda for Jobs 2018-2021) which are compatible with the District development issues. These goals are;

- Build a Prosperous Society
- > Create opportunities for all Ghanaians
- > Safeguard the natural environment and ensure a resilient built environment
- Maintain a stable, united and safe society

#### 2. CORE FUNCTIONS

The core functions of the District are undertaken by the under listed departments below:

#### CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION

The Central Administration is the Secretariat of the District Assembly and is responsible for the provision of support services, general administration and organization of the District Assembly

The Department manages all sections of the assembly including Records; Estate; Transport; Logistics and Procurement; Accounts; Stores; Security and Human Resources Management.

The Department coordinates the General administrative functions i.e. Development planning, Budgeting and Human Resource Planning and Management of the District Assembly.

#### FINANCE DEPARTMENT

The Finance Department is responsible for the management of the Assembly's financial resources. It keeps receipts and custody of all public and trust monies payable into the District Assembly's accounts; facilitate the disbursement of legitimate and authorized funds; (prepare payment vouchers and financial encumbrances); undertake revenue

mobilization activities of the Assembly, and make provision for financial services to all departments in the Assembly. The Department keeps and publishes statements on the District Assembly's accounts and prepare financial reports at specific periods for the Assembly and Controller and Accountant Generals Department.

#### AGRICULTURE DEPARTMENT

The Agriculture Department assist in the dissemination and implementation of agricultural policies for the District Assembly within the framework of national policies. The Department undertakes extension services for farmers, and trains farmers on new farming practices. It vaccinates livestock and poultry and also provides clinical and field treatment to livestock and poultry farmers in the district. The Agriculture Department also assist in developing early warning systems on animal diseases. It submits report on the implementation of policies and programmes to the District Assembly and Ministry of Food and Agriculture.

#### SOCIAL WELFARE AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

The Social Welfare and Community Development Department assists the Assembly to formulate and implement social welfare and community development policies within the framework of national policy. The Department facilitates community-based rehabilitation of persons with disabilities, provision of community care services and settles childcare disputes. It registers and monitors operations of non-governmental organizations in the district and organize community development programmes to improve and enrich rural life. It submits quarterly reports to the District Assembly.

#### DEPARTMENT OF WORKS

The Works Department assist the Assembly to formulate policies on works within the framework of national policies. It guides the Assembly on engineering matters relating to constructional works in the district and maintenance of District Assembly buildings and facilities. The Department assists in preparation of tender documents for civil works projects to be undertaken by the Assembly through contracts or community initiated projects.

#### DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

The Department assist to formulate, plan and implement district health policies within the framework of national health policies and guidelines and provide reports on the implementation of policies and programmes relating to health in the District Assembly. The health directorate facilitate activities relating to mass immunization, screening for diseases and treatment in the district and data on health of residents'.

The Environmental Health Unit assists in the management of liquid and solid waste and provision of environmental health service. The department assist in efficient management of clinical care, community health care and environmental health service in the district.

#### EDUCATION, YOUTH AND SPORTS DEPARTMENT

The education, youth and Sports Department of the Assembly is responsible for preschool, special school, basic education, youth and sports development and library services at the district level. The Department assist in the formulation and implementation of policies on Education in the District within the framework of National Policies and guidelines.

#### DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL PLANNING

The Department leads the Assembly on national policies on physical planning, land use and development. It assists in preparation of physical plans to guide the design of projects in the district and undertakes street naming, numbering of house and related Issues.

#### 3. POLICY OUTCOME INDICATORS AND TARGETS

Outcome	Unit of	Baseline		Latest status		Target	
Indicator Description	Measurement		Value	Year	Value as at July	Year	Value
Sustainable Physical	Number of Building Permits approved	2017	44	2018	25	2019	50
Development ensured	Number of Planning Schemes prepared	2017	1	2018	2	2019	2
	Number of Building sites inspected	2017	10	2018	22	2019	50
Quality of Education	Pass rate of B.E.C.E Candidates	2017	83.8%	2018	Yet to be released	2019	90%
Enhanced	Average percentage of teacher attendance	2017	84%	2018	90%	2019	97%
Alternative Livelihood provided for women	Number of women trained with basic skills to start business	2017	101	2018	60	2019	120

## **Amansie West District Assembly**

## Revenue Mobilization Strategies for Key Revenue Sources

- Valuation of properties
- Purchase of Revenue mobilization van to equip the team
- Collection of economic data within the district
- Training of Revenue Collectors
- Engage more commission collectors
- · Erection of revenue check points at vantage areas within the district
- · Prosecution of levy payment defaulters
- Regular monitoring and visits to Business areas
- Motivate hard working revenue collectors
- More levy payment sensitization

#### PART C: BUDGET PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME 1: MANAGEMENT AND ADMINISTRATION

#### 1. Budget Programme Objectives

- To provide administrative support to the various departments and ensure effective implementation of internal control procedures in the District Assembly.
- To improve resource mobilization and utilization
- To improve HR information gathering and management to enhance analysis and timely decision making
- To fiscally plan for projects and programmes in the district.

# 2. Budget Programme Description

The Management and Administration Programme seeks to provide administrative and logistical support for efficient and effective operations by ensuring efficient management of financial resources through the establishment of effective internal controls. This is achieved by ensuring the availability of qualified personnel in the District Assembly. It ensures efficient management of the resources of the District Assembly as well as promoting cordial relationships with key stakeholders.

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME1: Management and Administration

#### SUB-PROGRAMME 1.1 General Administration

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

To provide administrative support to the various departments and ensure effective implementation of internal control procedures in the District Assembly.

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

This Sub-Programme seeks to provide administrative support and logistics such as transport, estates, cleaning services, security, maintenance, secretarial services, stores management, and records management. These services are delivered by coordinating day-to-day activities of the departments in the district; carrying out day-to-day correspondence between the Assembly and external stakeholders; implementing decisions of the District Assembly; carrying out regular maintenance of assets of the Assembly; efficient and effective management of transport facilities for the Assembly;

ensuring the operationalization of the sub-district structures; efficient and effective records keeping for the Assembly and ensuring strict adherence to the Public Procurement Act.

These activities are funded from GoG, DACF, DDF, and IGF whereas the Town and Area Councils dwell mainly on ceded revenue from Internally Generated Funds. Forty personnel carry out the implementation of this sub-programme. Inadequate logistics and staff are the challenges this sub-programme is faced with.

#### 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which Amansie West District Assembly measure the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the Assembly's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years		Projections		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	As at July 2018	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021
Regular Management meetings Held	No. of management meetings held	8	4	12	12	12
Meetings Entity Tender Committee Held	No. of Entity Tender Committee meetings held	2	4	4	4	4
Meetings of District Security Committee (DISEC) Held	No. of District Security Committee meetings held	10	6	12	12	12
Residential and office accommodation rehabilitated	No of structures rehabilitated	0	4	5	5	5

**Amansie West District Assembly** 

18

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations	Projects
Servicing and Maintenance of Official Vehicles and Motorbikes	Procure 1No. Tipper truck
Internal management and running of the office	Construction of Area council block
Purchase office stationery and other equipment like cabinets for office use	Landscaping and Gardening
Support Security Agencies (the Police service and Fire Service) to combat crime and prevent disaster	
Organise Senior Citizens Day	
Organise regular Management meetings	
Organize Entity Tender Committees meetings	
Organize District Security Committee meetings	

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

PROGRAMME 1: Management and Administration

SUB-PROGRAMME 1.2 Finance and Revenue Mobilization

1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

• Improve financial management and reporting through the promotion of efficient

Accounting systems.

• Ensure effective and efficient revenue mobilization and its utilization.

2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme seeks to ensure effective and efficient resource mobilization and management. The Finance and Revenue mobilization sub-programme comprises of two units namely, the Accounts/Treasury, and internal audit. Each Unit has specific rolls they play in delivering the said outputs for the sub-programme. The accounts unit collects records and summarizes financial transactions into financial statements and reports to assist management and other stakeholders in decision making. They also receive, keep safe custody and disburse public

other stakeholders in decision making. They also receive, keep safe custody and disburse public funds. This unit together with the Budget unit sees to the payment of expenditures within the

District.

The Internal Audit Unit ensures that payment vouchers submitted to the treasury are duly

registered and checks all supporting documents to payment vouchers, to ensure they are

complete before payments are effected. This is to strengthen the control mechanisms of the

Assembly.

This major activity helps to ensure reconciliations and helps in providing accurate information

during the preparation of monthly financial statement which is later submitted for further actions.

The sub-programme is proficiently manned by 8 officers, comprising the Finance officer, 1

Senior Accountant, 1 Principal Accounts Technician, 1 IGF Staff and 4 Revenue Officers on

19

20

payroll and other commission revenue collectors. Funding for the Finance sub-programme is mainly Internally Generated Funds (IGF), GoG, DDF, DACF and donor partners.

# Challenges

The following are the key Challenges to be encountered in delivering this sub-programme:

- Inadequate means of transport for revenue mobilisation (vehicle and motorbikes).
- Inadequate revenue collectors to assist in the revenue mobilization.
- Interference in mobilizing revenue internally; both traditional (chiefs) and political actors.

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which Amansie Central District Assembly measure the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District Assembly's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years	Past Years		Projections		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021	
Revenue properly receipted	Amount of IGF realised	1,196,565.0	1,410,065.	2,128,575.	2,341,433.	2,575,576.	
and accounted for	annually	9	85	57	13	44	
Revenue collection monitored and supervised	No. of visits to CBDs	3	4	5	6	6	

Level of Implementation of						
Revenue Improvement	% of Implementation of	75%	45%	100%	100%	100%
Action Plan (RIAP)	the RIAP	7370	45/0	10070	10070	10070
improved						
Monthly Financial reports prepared	No. of monthly financial reports prepared and submitted by every 15 <sup>th</sup> of ensuing month	12	6	12	12	12

# 4. Budget Sub-Programme Operations and Projects

The table lists the main operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations
Regular monitoring and supervision of revenue collection
Preparation of Revenue Improvement Action Plan (RIAP)
Keeping proper records of accounts

Collectors	
Procurement of Reve	nue Mobilization Van

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME1: Management and Administration

#### SUB-PROGRAMME 1.3 Planning, Budgeting and Coordination

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

- · Facilitate, formulate and coordinate plans and budgets
- To conduct monitoring and evaluation (M&E) of the implemented programmes and projects

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme is responsible for preparation of comprehensive, accurate and reliable action plans and budgets. The sub-programme will be delivered by conducting needs assessment of Area councils and communities; hold budget committee meetings, assist in preparation of fee-fixing and annual Composite Budgets, organize DPCU meetings, hold stakeholders meetings and public hearings to ensure participatory planning and budgeting. The two main units for the sub-programme include the planning unit and budget unit as well as the expanded DPCU. Funds to carry out the programme include GoG, IGF, DACF, and DDF. Effective delivery of this sub-programme will benefit not only the community members but also development partners and the departments of the assembly.

Plans and budgets of decentralized departments are not easy to come by and thus posing a hindrance towards achieving the objectives of this sub-programme. Other challenges include inadequate knowledge on new planning and budgeting reforms by the decentralized departments and political interference during implementation and execution of the Plans and Budgets. The sub-programme is proficiently managed by 5 officers comprising of 1 Budget Analysts, 1 Assistant Budget Analyst, 1 Assistant Budget Officer, 1 Development Planning Officer and 1 National Service Personnel.

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past '	Years	Projections			
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021	
Fee fixing resolution prepared	Fee fixing resolution prepared and gazetted by	-	-	31st Dec.	31st Dec.	31st Dec.	
Monitoring of projects and programmes	No. of site visits undertaken	11	8	18	12	12	
	Annual Action Plan prepared by	September	August	July	July	July	
Plans and Budgets produced and reviewed	District Composite Budget prepared and approved by	September	September	September	September	September	
	AAP and composite budget reviewed by	30 <sup>th</sup> July	30 <sup>th</sup> July	30 <sup>th</sup> July	30 <sup>th</sup> July	30 <sup>th</sup> July	
Increased citizens participation in planning, budgeting and	Number of Town- Hall meetings organized	2	2	5	5	5	

**Amansie West District Assembly** 

implementation	Community Action	83	90	110	110	110
	Plans prepared					

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations	Projects
Organise stakeholders meetings on Fee- fixing, district Plans and Budget	
Budget committee meetings	
Organise DPCU meetings	
Organise town hall meetings	
Prepare AAP and District Composite Budget (PBB)	
Review AAPs and composite budget	

#### **BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY**

PROGRAMME1: Management and Administration

**SUB-PROGRAMME 1.4 Legislative Oversights** 

# 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

Enhance local legislation delivery for development

# 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The Legislative Oversights sub-programme supports Assembly Members in the operations of the statutory law-making body. This sub-programme is cross-cutting and multi-sectoral and its implementation hinges on Central Administration, Budgeting Unit, Planning Unit, Works Division and other allied Units involved in the organization of General Assembly meetings, Executive Committee meetings and sub-committee meetings. Funding for the sub-programme is mainly from the internally generated fund. The sub-programme seeks to benefit the residents in the district. The key challenge for the sub-programme is inadequate funds for delivering the expected number of meetings within the year.

## 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Yea	Past Years		Projections		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 As at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021	
General Assembly meetings Held	No. of General Assembly meetings held	4	2	5	5	5	
Meetings of the Sub- committees held	No. of meetings of the Sub-committees held	28	13	32	32	32	
Executive Committee meetings held	No. of Executive Committee meetings held	4	2	5	5	5	

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations	Projects
Organize and service regular Assembly meetings	
Organize Executive Committee meetings	
Organise meetings of the Sub-committees	

## BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME1: Management and Administration

#### **SUB-PROGRAMME 1.5 Human Resource Management**

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

- To provide human resource management frameworks and standards for effective management of human resources in the District
- To improve accessibility and use of existing HR database for analysis and decision making in relation to Human Resource management in the District
- To achieve the Assembly's goals that are linked to the individual and team performance objectives, as the basis for measuring performance results and merit.

# 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The Human Resource Management sub-programme focuses on the development of standards for effective management of human resources in the District. The components of this sub-programme are Human Resource auditing, performance management, service delivery improvement and the Human Resource Management Information System.

These are intended to improve on productivity of the District Assembly as well as enhancing informed decision making in the management of human resource. The main beneficiaries of this sub-programme are the staffs of the Assembly.

The funding for this sub-programme comes from GoG, DACF, DDF, and IGF. Under this sub-programme, total staff strength of 1 will carry out the implementation of this sub-programme.

The challenges of this sub-programme include inadequate and late release of funds.

## 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years		Projections		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021
Accurate and comprehensive HRMIS data updated and submitted to RCC	No. of updates and submissions done	12	6	12	12	12
Capacity of staff built	No. of staff trained	0	0	60	70	100
Junior staff supported to undertake secretariat courses at Gov't secretariat school, Kumasi	No. of staff	2	2	2	2	2
Staff assisted in performance appraisal	Number of staff appraised	30	45	50	145	150
Ensure efficiency in service delivery	No. of staffs trained /supported for short courses(including AMs)	1	0	2	3	5

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme.

Operations	j	Projects
Personnel and Staff management		

Amansie West District Assembly

Human Resource planning	
Monthly validation of staff salaries	
Human Resource training and development	
Conduct staff performance appraisal	

#### BUDGET PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME 2: INFRASTRUCTURE DELIVERY AND MANAGEMENT

#### 1. Budget Programme Objectives

- To provide rational and sustainable human settlements development.
- To provide technical support in infrastructure delivery and management to the Assembly
- To ensure value for money for infrastructural and developmental projects
- To coordinate the diverse physical developments promoted by departments, agencies of government and private developers.

# 2. Budget Programme Description

The infrastructure Delivery and Management Programme provide technical support to the District Assembly by ensuring rational and sustainable human settlements development and value for money for infrastructural and developmental projects. The programme is delivered by the Physical Planning and Works Departments.

The Physical Planning department is charged with the functional and spatial integration of development in the District. The Works Department provides engineering consultancy services to local contractors by facilitating the construction, repairs and maintenance of public buildings and facilities in the District.

There are 2 personnel at the Physical Planning whilst the Works Department has 8 staffs that carry out the infrastructure delivery and management programme. The programme will be funded with funds from IGF, GOG, DACF, and DDF.

# **BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY**

#### PROGRAMME2: Infrastructure Delivery and Management

#### **SUB-PROGRAMME 2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning**

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

 To provide rational and sustainable human settlements development within the framework of national policies.

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The Physical and Spatial Planning sub-programme has the core responsibility for settlement planning and land use Management to guide physical development and growth of the District. It facilitates orderly and sustainable development of settlements as well as the efficient and judicious use of land for local development. The Physical Planning Department prepares planning schemes, processing of development and Building permits as well as formulation and implementation of policies on human settlements, and strategies for the integration of socio-economic and physical development of areas within the District.

One personnel assisted by an IGF staff work in the Department. It receives funding from Government of Ghana (GoG), District Assembly's Common Fund (DACF), District Development Facility (DDF) and Internally Generated Fund (IGF). The challenges are lack of accurate up-to-date base maps to facilitate the preparation of planning schemes, delay in the signing of Approved development applications, inadequate budgetary allocations.

## 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

	Output Indicator	Past Yea	ırs	Projections			
Main Outputs		2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021	
Valuation of Properties	No. of properties valued	-	250	700	850	1,000	
Preparation of Base Maps and Planning schemes	Number of Areas with base maps prepared	1	0	4	4	4	
	Number of communities with local plans prepared	1	-	1	1	1	
Statutory planning committee meeting organized	No. of Statutory Planning Committee meetings organized	2	1	4	4	4	
Create public awareness on development control	No. of public awareness organized	6	2	10	8	6	
Issuance of development permit	No. of Development permits issued	44	25	50	55	60	

# 4. Budget Sub-Programme Operations and Projects

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations	Projects
Valuation of Properties in the district	Pay land compensation for Assembly acquired lands
Preparation of planning schemes	Acquire land for light industrial site
Hold Statutory planning committee meeting	
Create public awareness on development control	
Issuance of development/building permits	

#### **BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY**

PROGRAMME2: Infrastructure Delivery and Management

**SUB-PROGRAMME 2.2 Infrastructure Development** 

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

 To provide technical support in infrastructure delivery and management to the Assembly within the framework of national policies

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The Infrastructure Development sub-programme seeks to provide technical support to the Assembly by ensuring value for money on developmental projects. It provides engineering consultancy services to locals and building contractors in executing DACF, DDF, and IGF funded projects. It is responsible for the repair and maintenance of public buildings and other facilities

The sub-programme gets its funding from the GoG, DACF, DDF, and IGF. Eight personnel work under sub-programme.

The major challenge is the for projects supervision.

Key challenges of the department include delay in release of funds. This leads to wrong timing for execution of operations and projects, lack of transportation for monitoring operations and maintenance of existing systems and other infrastructure.

#### **Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement**

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years	S	Projections			
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicativ e Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021	
Project inspection	No. of site meetings organised	11	8	18	20	20	
Increase life span of Assembly buildings	No. of Structures rehabilitated	2	5	8	10	10	
Portable water coverage improved	No. of boreholes rehabilitated/constructed	-	-	4	6	6	
WSMTs formed and trained	No. of WSMTs formed and trained	3	-	5	4	6	

Effective and efficient transport system provided	Kilometres of road rehabilitated	29.3km	33.2km	40km	45km	50km
---	----------------------------------	--------	--------	------	------	------

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations	
Routine project inspection	
Tracking progress of work on developmental projects	
Rehabilitation of Small Town Water Projects	

Projects
Procure low tension poles
Reshaping of Feeder Roads

#### BUDGET PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME 3: SOCIAL SERVICES DELIVERY

## 1. Budget Programme Objectives

- To provide equal access to quality basic education to all children of school going age at all levels
- To improve access to health service delivery.
- Facilitate the integration of the disadvantaged, vulnerable and excluded into mainstream development.

 Work in partnership with the communities to improve their well-being through promoting social development with equity for the disadvantaged, the vulnerable, and Persons with Disabilities.

#### 2. Budget Programme Description

The Social Services Delivery programme seeks to establish an educational and health system intended to produce well balanced individuals with the requisite knowledge and skills while protecting the rights of the vulnerable.

The District Education service is charged with the Education and Youth Development sub-programme which seeks to establish an educational system to produce well balanced individuals with the requisite knowledge, skills, values, aptitudes and attitudes to become functional and productive citizens for the enhancement and total development of the District.

The District Health service is also charged with the health delivery sub-programme which seeks to improve health care delivery through construction of health centres, training of staff, public education and sensitization.

The Social Welfare and Community Development is responsible for the protecting the rights of children and the vulnerable through education and arbitration of cases through case conferences. It trains and empower women and the challenged to be economically independent.

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

PROGRAMME3: SOCIAL SERVICES DELIVERY

#### **SUB-PROGRAMME 3:1 Education and Youth Development**

1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

- To ensure inclusive and equitable access to education at all levels
- Provide relevant quality pre-tertiary education to all children

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme seeks to establish an educational system to produce well balanced individuals with the requisite knowledge, skills, values, aptitudes and attitudes to become functional and productive citizens for the enhancement and total development of the District.

The Education service department is responsible for pre-school, special school, basic education, and youth and sports development through planning, implementation, monitoring and evaluation of educational policies in the District, provision of technical advice to the Assembly to enhance decision making, the collation of statistical data and other relevant information to enhance policy formulation.

The core Staffs delivers this sub-programme with funding from GOG, DACF, DDF, IGF, and local businesses support.

Its challenges include but not limited to;

- Poor registration and documentation of school lands leading to encroachment of school lands.
- Inadequate and late release of funds. This leads to wrong timing of operations and projects thereby affecting implementation of projects and operations.
- Poor and inaccessible road networks hindering monitoring and supervision of schools.
- lack of accommodation for staff
- lack of educational logistics for teaching and learning
- Lack of adequate means of transport to aid in supervision and monitoring.

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

	Output Indicator		Past Years		Projections			
Main Outputs			2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021	
		KG	74.2%	78.7%	81.7%	86.3%	91.2%	
Enrolment increased	Gross enrolment Rate	Primary	79.8%	81.2%	85.2%	89.7%	92.0%	
		JHS	43.1%	49.3%	53.4%	60.8%	65.3%	
Literacy and	BECE pass rate		44.72%	_	55%	61%	71%	
Numeracy levels improved	Percentage of stureading ability	dents with	62%	65%	79%	85%	80%	
Schools monitored	Number and Perc schools visited for	-	KG (77)87% Pri(82)85% JHS(24)93	(87)90%	(84)95% (91)95% (25)100%	(87) 98% (93) 96% (25) 100%		
			%					
Organized quarterly DEOC meetings	No. of meetings	organised	2	1	4	4	4	
No. of classroom block with ancillary facilities constructed			1	2	4	4	4	
educational facilities	No. of teachers q	uarters	1	-	1	2	2	

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-proviprogramme

Operations	Projects
Renovation of classroom blocks	Construction of 1No. 2 Storey 3-Unit Classroom Block with office, store, staff common room and Furnishing at Pakyi No. 2
Support for brilliant but needy students through MP/DA Common Fund	Procure 1,000No. Dual desks for schools.
Organize District Education Oversight Committee (DEOC) meetings quarterly	Construction of 1No. 3-Unit Classroom block
Organize annual Sports and cultural Development festivals	Construction of 3No. 4-Unit Teachers Quarters
Organise Annual Best Teacher Awards	Completion of 1No. 6-Unit Single storey lecture hall for Nursing college at Manso Nwanta
Conduct regular monitoring and supervision of education operations and projects	Construction of 1No. 2-Unit KG Block
Conduct mock examination for B.E.C.E. candidates	
Conduct 'My First Day at School' programme	

#### **BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY**

#### Amansie West District Assembly

#### PROGRAMME3: SOCIAL SERVICES DELIVERY

# **SUB-PROGRAMME 3.2:** Health Delivery

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

 To achieve a healthy population that can contribute to socio-economic development of the district and Ghana as a whole.

## 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

This would be carried out through provision and prudently managing comprehensive and accessible health services with special emphasis on primary health care at the district, sub-district and community levels in accordance with national health policies. The sub-programme also formulate, plan and implement district health policies within the framework of national health policies and guidelines provided by the Minister of Health. The sub-programme seeks to:

- Ensure the construction and rehabilitation of clinics and health centres or facilities;
- Assist in the operation and maintenance of all health facilities under the jurisdiction of the district;
- Undertake health education and family immunization and nutrition programmes;
- Coordinate works of health centres or posts or community based health workers;
- Promote and encourage good health, sanitation and personal hygiene;
- Facilitate diseases control and prevention;
- Discipline, post and transfer health personnel within the district.
- Facilitate activities relating to mass immunization and screening for diseases treatment in the district.
- Facilitate and assist in regular inspection of the district for detection of nuisance of any condition likely to be offensive or injurious to human health;
- Regulate any trade or business which may be harmful or injurious to public health or a source of danger to the public or which otherwise is in the public interest to regulate;
- Advise on the prevention of the spreading and extermination of tsetse fly, mosquitoes, rats, bugs and other vermin in the district; and
- Advise on the establishment and maintenance of cemeteries and crematoria.

The units involved in undertaking this sub-programme include the District Health Directorate.

Funds to undertake the sub-programme include DACF, DDF, IGF and Donor partners. Community members, development partners and other departments are the beneficiaries of this sub-programme. The District Health Directorate in collaboration with other departments and donors would be responsible for this bub-programme.

Challenges in executing the sub-programme include:

- Low funding for infrastructure development
- Limited staff accommodation
- Low sponsorship to health personnel to return to the district and work
- Inequitable distribution of health personnel (doctor, midwives, and other nurses)

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years		Projections			
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021	
Access to health service delivery	Number of CHPS compound reporting	12	20	20	28	32	
improved	No. of nurses quarters constructed/renovated	1	3	3	2	2	
Maternal and child health improved	% of coverage in FP acceptance rate	8.3%	20	22	22	22	

	Number of maternal death cases recorded	2	2	0	0	0
Children under 5 malnutrition decreased	Number of malnourished children under 5 recorded	100	72	40	28	20
OPD Attendance increased	OPD per capita	34,835	40,000	42,000	45,000	46,000
Improved Sanitation	No. of communities declared ODF basic	36	17	25	30	30
	36	-	27		100	72
	6	-	100	12	12	12
Food venders medically screened and licenced	No. of venders screened and licenced	600	120	800	900	1000
Sanitation campaigns organised	No. of campaigns organized	15	25	30	40	50

# 4. Budget Sub-Programme Operations and Projects

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations
Support for National Immunization Day (NID)
Malaria prevention (Roll back Malaria)
activities

	Projects
	Construction of 1No. 4-Unit Nurses quarters
=	Construction of 20 household VIP's in selected
	communities

Support District Response Initiative (DRI) on
HIV & AIDS
Provision of 2 final of

Provision of 2 final disposal sites

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

Medical screening for food vendors

#### PROGRAMME3: SOCIAL SERVICES DELIVERY

#### SUB-PROGRAMME 3.3: Social Welfare and Community Development

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

To support the disadvantaged, integrate the vulnerable and promote development of families and communities.

## 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme seeks to improve community's well-being through utilization of their skills and resources and promoting social development with equity for the disadvantaged, the vulnerable, persons with disabilities and excluded. The department is made up of two units; Community Development Unit and Social Welfare Unit.

The community development unit under the department assist to organize community development programmes to improve and enrich rural life through: Voluntary contribution and communal labour for the provision of facilities and services such as water, schools, library, community centres and public places of convenience or; teaching deprived or rural women in home management and child care.

The Social Welfare unit performs the functions of juvenile justice administration, supervision and administration of Orphanages and Children Homes and support to extremely poor households. The unit also supervises standards and early childhood development centres as well as persons with disabilities, shelter for the lost and abused children and destitute.

43

The general public including the rural populace are the main beneficiaries of services rendered by this sub-programme.

Funding sources for this sub-programme include GoG, IGF, DACF, and donor supports. A total of 9 officers would be carrying out this sub-programme comprising of 8 Community Development Officers and 1 Deputy Director of Social Welfare.

Major challenges of the sub-programme include: Lack of motorbikes for field officers to reach to the grassroots level for development programmes; delay in release of funds; inadequate office space; inadequate office facilities (computers, printers, furniture etc.), understaffing of the Social Welfare unit.

#### 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Years		Projections			
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budge t Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021	
Enrolment of more people into LEAP	No. of people enrolled	120	300	450	545	700	
Financial Support to PWDs	No. of PWDs supported financially	36	45	60	75	90	
Reduce incidence of domestic Violence, child protection, rural-urban migration, child labour	Number of communities sensitised	22	31	50	65	73	

Monitor activities of early childhood development centre (conduciveness of the environment,	Number of childhood development centres monitored	6	5	8	8	10
Attendants in day care trained on psychology of children and how to give children a better start-off	Number of day care centres trained	3	6	15	25	40

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme`

Operations	Projects
Home visit to educate people on child care and	
family care	
Community durbar to sensitize people on	
decentralization policies and developments in	
the district	
Mainstreaming gender in developmental	
activities	
Support to community volunteer groups	
Support to PWDs	
Monitor activities of all early childhood	
centers	
Support LEAP programme in the district	

Amansie Wes	t Di	istrict Assembly

Promote equal participation of women as	
agents of change to achieve gender equality	
district wide	
Mainstream gender in all public sector	
departments in the District	
Build capacity of women groups in income	
generating activities district wide	
Promote women participation in Farmer Based	
Organizations (FBO) and women groups	
district wide	

#### **BUDGET PROGRAMME SUMMARY**

# PROGRAMME 4: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

# 1. Budget Programme Objectives

- Create an entrepreneurial society through the promotion and growth of micro and small enterprises (MSEs).
- Its main objective is to increase profitability, growth, and creation of employment opportunities of rural (MSEs) among others.
- To improve agricultural productivity through modernization along a value chain in a sustainable manner.

# 2. Budget Programme Description

The economic development programme aims at providing enabling environment for Trade, Tourism and industrial development in the District. It also seeks to facilitate the modernization of agriculture to achieve self-sufficiency in food security in the District. The sub-programmes under the Economic Development programme include Trade, Tourism and Industrial Development and Agriculture Development.

Trade, Industry and Tourism sub programme under the guidance of the Assembly deals with issues related to trade, cottage industry and tourism in the district. The sub-programme seeks to:

- Facilitating the improvement of the environment for small scale business creation and group
- Advise on the provision of credit for micro, small-scale and medium scale enterprises;
- Promote the formation of associations, co-operative groups and other organizations which are beneficial to the development of small-scale industries;
- Assist in providing advisory and counselling services.
- Facilitate the promotion of tourism in the district;
- Assist to identify, undertake studies and document tourism sites in the district

The Agriculture Development sub-programme seeks to:

- Provide agricultural extension services in the areas of natural resources management, and rural infrastructural and small scale irrigation in the district;
- Promote soil and water conservation measures by the appropriate agricultural technology;
- Promote agro-forestry development to reduce bush fires and mitigate the incidence of climate change;
- Assist in developing early warning systems on animals diseases and other related matters to animal production;
- Facilitate and encourage vaccination and immunization of livestock and control of animal diseases;
- Encourage crop development through nursery propagation;
- Develop, rehabilitate and maintain small scale irrigation schemes;
- Promote agro-processing and storage.

The programme will be delivered by a non-established BAC head, and a driver from the Business Advisory Centre as well as 19 staff of the Department of Agriculture.

BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

PROGRAMME4: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

SUB-PROGRAMME 4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development

1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

 Expand opportunities for job creation and improve efficiency and competitiveness of Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises.

Promote sustainable tourism to preserve historical, cultural and natural heritage and

attract tourists.

2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme seeks to improve the competitiveness of micro and small enterprises by facilitating the provision of development programmes and integrated support services. The National Board for Small Scale Industries/Business Advisory Centre (BAC) is to facilitate MSEs access to Business development service through assisting entrepreneurs to increase their productivity, generate employment, increase their income levels and contributing significantly towards the socio-economic development of the country. The clients are potential and practising entrepreneurs in growth oriented sectors in the district. Services delivered seek to promote onfarm and off-farm activities. These would include facilitating access to training and other business development services, provision of advisory, counselling and extension services, provision of business information to potential and existing entrepreneurs and promotion of business associations.

Other services to be delivered under the sub-programme include support to the creation of business opportunities; provide opportunities for MSMEs to participate in all Public-Private Partnerships (PPPs) and local content arrangements; facilitate the establishment of Rural

**Amansie West District Assembly** 

Amansie West District Assembly
47

48

Technology Facilities (RTF) in the District; develop and market tourist sites, improve accessibility to key centres of population, production and tourist sites; promote local festivals in the district and; provide incentives for private investors in hospitality industry.

The unit that will deliver this sub-programme is the Business Advisory (BAC) unit which is under the National Board of Small Scale Industries (NBSSI) in the District. The unit has 2 Officers comprising the non-mechanized BAC Head/Business advisor and a mechanized driver.

Key challenges of the sub-programme include: Lack of adequate staff, Delay in the release of funds, and lack of logistics such as office equipment.

# **Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement**

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Y	ears	Projection	ns		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicative Year 2021	
Potential and existing entrepreneurs counselled	No. of potential and existing entrepreneurs counselled	200	200	200	200	200	
Potential and existing entrepreneurs trained	No. of individuals trained on bead making	50	25	25	50	50	

	No. of individuals trained on soup making	50	25	40	40	50
	No. of individuals trained on bread baking	203	-	20	25	25
Access to credit by	No. of MSMEs who had access to credit	17	6	60	70	80
MSMEs facilitated	No. of new businesses established	20	15	30	35	40
MSE access to participate in trade fairs	No. of SMEs supported to attend trade fairs	1	1	5	10	12

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Operations and Projects

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations
Training of groups on Group Dynamics, Business
Management and Counseling (counterpart support to
Business Advisory Centre)
Business Forum/LED Activities
3 year mentorship training with Master craft Persons
Support 20 persons with NVTI proficiency test
Organize Trade fairs

Projects				
Acquire	land for li	ight indu	strial zone	
Procure 1	Flour Mix	ing Mac	hine	

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME4: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

## **SUB-PROGRAMME 4.2: Agricultural Development**

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

To modernise agriculture through economic structural transformation evidenced in food security, employment and reduced poverty.

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The Agricultural Development sub-programme seeks to promote thriving agriculture through research and efficient extension services to farmers, marketers and SMEs. Major services to be carried out under this sub-programme include

- Demonstrations and research to increase yields of crops and animals and persuade farmers to adopt technologies;
- Introduction of income generation livelihoods such as productive agricultural ventures (activities along the value chain that are income generating) and other alternative livelihoods;
- Proper management of the environment through soil and water conservation, minimising bush fire, climate change hazards;
- Improve effectiveness and efficiency of technology delivery to farmers; and
- Networking and strengthening leakages between the department and other development partners.

The District Department of Agriculture will be responsible for the delivery of this sub - programme.

**Amansie West District Assembly** 

In delivering the sub-programme, funds would be sourced from IGF, GOG for decentralized department, DACF, DDF, and Donor partners (CIDA, etc).

Community members especially farmers, development partners and other departments are the beneficiaries of this sub – programme.

#### Key challenges include

- Lack of means of transport (motorbikes)
- Inadequate accommodation for staff in the operational areas
- Lack of storage facilities
- Physical shortage of office staff and agriculture extension agents (AEAs)

# 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Yea	rs	Projections		
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	2018 as at July	Budget Year 2019	Indicative Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021
Rice cultivated	No. of acres Cultivated	5	10	25	30	40

Train farmers in good agronomic practices especially in rice production	Number of farmers trained	450	900	1,230	2,000	2,503
Register farmers on the planting for food and jobs.	No. of farmers registered	1,500	4,673	4,700	5,000	5,500

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations
Conduct farm and homes visits by AEAs
Conduct demonstrations on improved varieties (rice)
Support to farmers especially the women to put extra area of land under crop production
Sensitize FBOs and out-growers on extension delivery and value chain concept
Organize Farmers' Day Celebrations

Projects		

#### BUDGET PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME 5: ENVIRONMENTAL AND SANITATION MANAGEMENT

## 1. Budget Programme Objectives

 Enhance capacity to prevent and/or respond appropriately to disasters and reclaim degraded lands in the District within the framework of national policies

#### 2. Budget Programme Description

The programme will deliver the following major services:

- Organize public disaster education campaign programmes to: create and sustain awareness of hazards of disaster; and emphasize the role of the individual in the prevention of disaster;
- Education and training of volunteers to fight fires including bush fires, or take measures to manage the after effects of natural disasters;
- Assist in post-emergency rehabilitation and reconstruction efforts in the event of disasters;
- In consultation and collaboration with appropriate agencies, identify disaster zones and
  take necessary steps to; educate people within the areas, and prevent development
  activities which may give rise to disasters in the area;
- Post disaster assessment to determine the extent of damage and needs of the disaster area;
- Co-ordinate the receiving, management and supervision of the distribution of relief items in the district;
- Inspect and offer technical advice on the importance of fire extinguishers;

The Disaster Management and Prevention Department will be responsible in executing the programme. There are 15 officers to deliver this programme.

#### BUDGET SUB-PROGRAMME SUMMARY

#### PROGRAMME5: ENVIRONMENTAL AND SANITATION MANAGEMENT

#### **SUB-PROGRAMME 5.1 Disaster prevention and Management**

#### 1. Budget Sub-Programme Objective

- To enhance the capacity of society to prevent and manage disasters
- To improve the livelihood of the poor and vulnerable in rural communities through effective disaster management, social mobilisation and income generation.

#### 2. Budget Sub-Programme Description

The sub-programme seeks to promote disaster risk reduction and climate change risk management. It is also to strengthen Disaster Prevention and Respond mechanisms of the District. The sub-programme is delivered through public campaigns and sensitisations; assisting in post-emergency rehabilitation and reconstruction of efforts; provision of first line response in times of disaster and; formation and training of community-based disaster volunteers. The Disaster Management and Prevention Department is responsible for executing the sub-programme. The larger public at the community levels are the beneficiaries of this sub-programme.

Funds will be sourced from IGF, DACF and Central Government supports. Challenges which confront the delivery of this sub-programme are lack of adequate funding, low and unattractive remunerations, and unattractive conditions of work.

In all, a total of Fifteen (15) NADMO officers will carry out the sub-programme.

#### 3. Budget Sub-Programme Results Statement

The table indicates the main outputs, its indicators and projections by which the District measures the performance of this sub-programme. The past data indicates actual performance whilst the projections are the District's estimate of future performance.

		Past Ye	Past Years		Projections			
Main Outputs	Output Indicator	2017	As at July 2018	Budget Year 2019	Indicativ e Year 2020	Indicativ e Year 2021		
Support to disaster victims in affected communities	No. of Individuals supported with relief items	18	0	40	45	50		
Training for Disaster volunteers	No. of volunteers trained	13	15	30	35	42		
Campaigns on disaster prevention organised	No. of campaigns organised	13	8	13	20	30		

#### 4. Budget Sub-Programme Operations and Projects

The table lists the main Operations and projects to be undertaken by the sub-programme

Operations		Projects
------------	--	----------

**Amansie West District Assembly** 

Organize public education on rainstorm,	
fire, deforestation, etc.	
Capacity Building of NADMO staffs for	
effective service delivery	
Educate people to build their houses not on	
water ways but rather high lands identify	
flood prone areas. Identify safe havens	
Support disaster victims with relief items in	
affected communities	
Provided early warning rain system/ signals	
Reaction of Disaster Volunteer Groups	
(DVGs) to control the occurrence of	
disasters	

Amansie West District Assembly

57

# Ashanti Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta

By Strategic Objective Summary				In GH
Objective	In-Flows	Expenditure	Surplus / Deficit	%
000000 Compensation of Employees	0	1,717,671		
240701 8.2 Achieve higher economic pdvity	0	73,190		
270101 9.a Facilitate sus. and resilent infrastructure dev.	0	280,800		
280101 Develop efficient land administration and management system	0	58,096		_
370102 13.1 Strengthen resilence towards climate-related hazards	0	391,981		
390202 11.2 Improve transport and road safety	0	125,335		_
410201 Improve decentralised planning	0	2,563,626		
520101 4.1 Ensure free, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030	0	1,325,162		
520301 17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.	8,817,422	380,387		<u> </u>
530101 3.8 Ach. univ. health coverage, incl. fin. risk prot., access to qual. health-care serv.	0	188,081		
550201 2.1 End hunger and ensure access to sufficient food	0	280,385		
570201 6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene	0	1,297,838		<u> </u>
520101 1.3 Impl. appriopriate Social Protection Sys. & measures	0	50,809		<u>—</u>
620102 10.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion	0	84,062		<u> </u>
Grand Total ¢	8,817,422	8,817,423	-1	

BAETS SOFTWARE Printed on Wednesday, May 29, 2019 Page 58

Revenue Budget and Actual Collections by Objective and Expected Result 2018 / 2019  Revenue Item	Projected	Approved and or Revised Budget 2018	Actual Collection 2018	Variance
256 02 00 001 26	8,817,422.11	0.00	0.00	0.
Finance, ,  Objective 520301 17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.		1		
Objective 520301 17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.				
Output 0001				
From foreign governments(Current)	6,688,847.54	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331001 Central Government - GOG Paid Salaries	1,569,159.48	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331002 DACF - Assembly	3,476,348.74	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331003 DACF - MP	340,808.70	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331008 Other Donors Support Transfers	145,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331009 Goods and Services- Decentralised Department	86,117.62	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331010 DDF-Capacity Building Grant	51,413.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1331011 District Development Facility	1,020,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
Property income [GFS]	1,641,530.57	0.00	0.00	0.00
1412003 Stool Land Revenue	800,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1413001 Property Rate	416,858.40	0.00	0.00	0.00
1413002 Basic Rate (IGF)	1,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1413003 Special Rates	1,500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1415008 Investment Income	415,172.17	0.00	0.00	0.00
1415038 Rental of Facilities	7,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
Sales of goods and services	385,044.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422001 Pito / Palm Wire Sellers Tapers	200.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422005 Chop Bar License	600.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422009 Bakers License	500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422011 Artisan / Self Employed	3,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422013 Sand and Stone Conts. License	900.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422015 Fuel Dealers	8,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422016 Lotto Operators	2,400.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422017 Hotel / Night Club	1,400.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422018 Pharmacist Chemical Sell	2,520.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422019 Sawmills	300.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422024 Private Education Int.	3,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422029 Mobile Sale Van	200.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422038 Hairdressers / Dress	1,500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422044 Financial Institutions	6,600.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422047 Photographers and Video Operators	180.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422051 Millers	450.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422052 Mechanics	600.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422054 Laundries / Car Wash	450.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422059 Cocoa Residue Dealers	6,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422067 Beers Bars	2,400.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422079 Mining Permit	105,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422113 Bridal House	500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422114 Animal Slaugthering/Butchers	120.00	0.00	0.00	0.00

	e Budget and Actual Collections by Objective pected Result 2018 / 2019	Projected	Approved and or Revised Budget 2018	Actual Collection 2018	Variance
1422115	Cold storage facilities	300.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422127	Non Governmental Institution	375.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422139	wood fuel	300.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422143	Gold Business	4,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422148	Printing Services	200.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422149	Electronic/Media Services	2,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422157	Building Plans / Permit	20,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1422159	Comm. Mast Permit	4,800.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423001	Markets	6,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423002	Livestock / Kraals	600.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423005	Registration of Contractors	1,250.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423006	Burial Fees	1,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423009	Advertisement / Bill Boards	5,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423010	Export of Commodities	500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423011	Marriage / Divorce Registration	1,200.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423076	Bridge and Roads Tolls	40,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423078	Business registration	135,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423086	Car Stickers	2,500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423090	Casino and Slot Machines (Gaming)	400.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423150	Diagnostic Centre	2,199.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423211	Frabrication	1,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423243	Hawkers Fee	100.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423482	Sale of Vaccine	3,500.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1423527	Tender Documents	6,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
Non-Perfor	rming Assets Recoveries	102,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1450007	Other Sundry Recoveries	2,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
1450362	Impounding Fines	100,000.00	0.00	0.00	0.00
	Grand Total	8,817,422.11	0.00	0.00	0.00

ACTIVATE SOFTWARE Printed on Wednesday, May 29, 2019 Page 59 ACTIVATE SOFTWARE Printed on Wednesday, May 29, 2019 Page 60

# Expenditure by Programme and Source of Funding

In GH¢

	2017		2018	2019	2020	2021
Economic Classification	Actual	Budget	Est. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forecas
Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta	0	0	0	8,817,423	8,834,600	8,905,59
GOG Sources	0	0	0	1,655,277	1,670,969	1,671,83
Management and Administration	0	0	0	545,783	551,241	551,24
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	0	0	0	195,441	197,083	197,39
Social Services Delivery	0	0	0	345,369	348,697	348,82
Economic Development	0	0	0	568,685	573,948	574,37
IGF Sources	0	0	0	2,128,576	2,130,061	2,149,86
Management and Administration	0	0	0	1,083,040	1,084,104	1,093,87
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	0	0	0	78,540	78,726	79,32
Social Services Delivery	0	0	0	786,860	787,028	794,72
Economic Development	0	0	0	86,364	86,431	87,22
Environmental and Sanitation Management	0	0	0	93,771	93,771	94,70
DACF MP Sources	0	0	0	340,809	340,809	344,21
Management and Administration	0	0	0	340,809	340,809	344,21
DACF ASSEMBLY Sources	0	0	0	3,408,087	3,408,087	3,442,16
Management and Administration	0	0	0	1,430,125	1,430,125	1,444,42
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	0	0	0	368,020	368,020	371,70
Social Services Delivery	0	0	0	1,445,152	1,445,152	1,459,60
Economic Development	0	0	0	86,580	86,580	87,44
Environmental and Sanitation Management	0	0	0	78,210	78,210	78,99
DACF PWD Sources	0	0	0	68,262	68,262	68,94
Social Services Delivery	0	0	0	68,262	68,262	68,94
DONOR POOLED Sources	0	0	0	145,000	145,000	146,45
Economic Development	0	0	0	145,000	145,000	146,45
DDF Sources	0	0	0	1,071,413	1,071,413	1,082,12
Management and Administration	0	0	0	196,413	196,413	198,37
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,05
Social Services Delivery	0	0	0	650,000	650,000	656,50
Environmental and Sanitation Management	0	0	0	220,000	220,000	222,20
Grand Total	0	0	0	8,817,423	8,834,600	8,905,59

Expenditure by Programme, Sub P	_		1	assificano	n	
	2017		118	2019	2020	202
Economic Classification	Actual	Budget	Est. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forecas
Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta	0	0	0	8,817,423	8,834,600	8,905,59
Management and Administration	0	0	0	3,596,170	3,602,691	3,632,132
SP1.1: General Administration	0	0	0	3,143,628	3,149,428	3,175,0
21 Compensation of employees [GFS]	0	0	0	580,002	585,802	585,80
211 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	517,464	522,638	522,60
21110 Established Position	0	0	0	438,392	442,776	442,77
21111 Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	51,072	51,582	51,58
21112 Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	28,000	28,280	28,28
212 Social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	62,538	63,164	63,16
21210 Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	62,538	63,164	63,16
22 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	1,747,694	1,747,694	1,765,17
221 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	1,747,694	1,747,694	1,765,17
22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	355.904	355,904	359,46
22102 Utilities	0	0	0	18,500	18,500	18,68
22104 Rentals	0	0	0	3,000	3,000	3,00
22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	228,557	228,557	230,84
22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	234,000	234,000	236,34
22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	136,930	136,930	138,29
22108 Consulting Services	0	0	0	52,000	52,000	52,52
22109 Special Services	0	0	0	398,160	398,160	402,14
22111 Other Charges - Fees	0	0	0	9,000	9,000	9,09
22112 Emergency Services	0	0	0	304,643	304,643	307,68
22113	0	0	0	7,000	7,000	7,07
26 Grants	0	0	0	276,979	276,979	279,74
263 To other general government units	0	0	0	276,979	276,979	279,74
26321 Capital Transfers	0	0	0	276,979	276,979	279,74
27 Social benefits [GFS]	0	0	0	15,000	15,000	15,1
273 Employer social benefits	0	0	0	15,000	15,000	15,15
27311 Employer Social Benefits - Cash	0	0	0	15,000	15,000	15,15
28 Other expense	0	0	0	38,953	38,953	39,34
282 Miscellaneous other expense	0	0	0	38,953	38,953	39,34
28210 General Expenses	0	0	0	38,953	38,953	39,34
31 Non Financial Assets	0	0	0	485,000	485,000	489,8
311 Fixed assets	0	0	0	485,000	485,000	489,85
31112 Nonresidential buildings	0	0	0	150,000	150,000	151,50
31121 Transport equipment	0	0	0	300,000	300,000	303,00
31131 Infrastructure Assets	0	0	0	10,000	10,000	10,10
31132 Intangible Fixed Assets	0	0	0	25,000	25,000	25,25

452,542

453,264

457,068

SP1.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization

		2017	2	2018	2019	2020	2021
Economic Cl	assification	Actual	Budget	Est. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forecas
21 Compensa	tion of employees [GF8]	0	0	0	72,155	72,877	72,87
211 Wages	and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	65,580	66,236	66,23
21110	Established Position	0	0	0	44,601	45,047	45,04
21111	Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	5,979	6,038	6,03
21112	Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	15,000	15,150	15,15
212 Social	contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	6,575	6,641	6,64
21210	Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	6,575	6,641	6,64
22 Use of goo	ds and services	0	0	0	172,387	172,387	174,11
221 Use of	goods and services	0	0	0	172,387	172,387	174,11
22101	Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	25,438	25,438	25,69
22102	Utilities	0	0	0	2,000	2,000	2,02
22105	Travel - Transport	0	0	0	43,400	43,400	43,83
22106	Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	6,500	6,500	6,56
22108	Consulting Services	0	0	0	93,549	93,549	94,48
22113		0	0	0	1,500	1,500	1,5
26 Grants		0	0	0	8,000	8,000	8,0
263 To oth	er general government units	0	0	0	8,000	8,000	8,08
26321	Capital Transfers	0	0	0	8,000	8,000	8,08
31 Non Financ	cial Assets	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	202,00
311 Fixed a	assets	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	202,00
JII IIAGU							
31121	Transport equipment	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	202,00
31121		0	0 <b>0</b>	0	200,000 <b>647,001</b>	200,000 <b>648,829</b>	202,00
31121 Infrastructure D	Transport equipment				647,001	648,829	653,471
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic	Transport equipment  Delivery and Management  al and Spatial Planning	0	0	0	647,001 61,667	648,829 61,703	653,471 62,2
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning tton of employees [GFS]	0	0 0	0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571	648,829 61,703 3,606	653,471 62,2 3,66
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning tton of employees [GFS] and salaries [GFS]	0   0	0 0 0	0 0 0 0	<b>647,001 61,667 3,571</b> 3,160	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191	653,471 62,2 3,60 3,19
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensat 211 Wages 21111	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning tion of employees [GF5] and salaries [GF5] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0   0   0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191	653,471 62,2 3,6( 3,15 3,15
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensar 211 Wages 21111 212 Social	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] and salaries [GFS]  Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS]	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415	653,471 62,2 3,60 3,15 3,15
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS]	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415	653,471 62,2 3,66 3,15 3,15 41
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa: 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  Ition of employees [GFS] and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411 43,096	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096	653,471 62,2 3,60 3,15 3,15 41 43,53
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 222 Use of goo 221 Use of	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411 43,096 43,096	648,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096	653,471 62,2 3,66 3,15 41 41 43,53
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 222 Use of goo 221 Use of 22101	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services igoods and services Materials - Office Supplies	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411 43,096 43,096 22,000	643,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000	653,471 62,2 3,66 3,11 4: 4: 4: 43,5: 43,5:
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo 221 Use of 22101 22102	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services Utilities	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411 43,096 43,096 22,000 500	643,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000 500	653,471 62,2,3,66 3,11 3,11 4: 4: 43,5, 43,5; 56
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo 221 Use of 22101 22102 22102 22105	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services Utilities Travel - Transport	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001 61,667 3,571 3,160 3,160 411 411 43,096 43,096 22,000 500 19,596	643,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000 500 19,596	653,471 62,2,23 3,66 3,11 4' 4' 4' 43,5,5 43,5,5 56 19,79
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensat 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo 221 Use of 22101 22102 22105 22106	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services Materials - Office Supplies Utilities Travel - Transport Repairs - Maintenance	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001  61,667  3,571  3,160  3,160  411  411  43,096  43,096  22,000  500  19,596  1,000	643,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000 500 19,596 1,000	653,471 62,2,3,66 3,11 3,11 4 4 4 4 5 43,5 1 19,79 1,0
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensa 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo 221 Use of goo 221 Use of goo 22100 22102 22105 22106 31 Non Finance	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] Contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services Materials - Office Supplies Utilities Travel - Transport Repairs - Maintenance	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001  61,667  3,571  3,160  3,160  411  411  43,096  43,096  22,000  500  19,596  1,000  15,000	645,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000 500 19,596 1,000 15,000	653,471 62,2,2,3,66 3,11,3,11,3,11,4 44,5,5,6 43,5,5 10,7,7 10,0 15,13
31121 Infrastructure D SP2.1 Physic 21 Compensat 211 Wages 21111 212 Social 21210 22 Use of goo 221 Use of 22101 22102 22105 22106	Transport equipment Delivery and Management al and Spatial Planning  tion of employees [GFS] s and salaries [GFS] Wages and salaries in cash [GFS] Contributions [GFS] Actual social contributions [GFS] ds and services goods and services Materials - Office Supplies Utilities Travel - Transport Repairs - Maintenance	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	647,001  61,667  3,571  3,160  3,160  411  411  43,096  43,096  22,000  500  19,596  1,000	643,829 61,703 3,606 3,191 3,191 415 415 43,096 43,096 22,000 500 19,596 1,000	202,00 653,471 62,2 3,66 3,15 41 41,43,52 43,52 22,22 50 19,75 1,01 15,15

		2017		2018	2019	2020	202
Econo	mic Classification	Actual	Budget	Est. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forecas
1 Com	npensation of employees [GFS]	0	0	0	179,200	180,992	180,9
	1 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	159,389	160,983	160,9
	21110 Established Position	0	0	0	145,336	146,790	146,7
	21111 Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	7,053	7,123	7,1
	21112 Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	7,000	7,070	7,0
212	2 Social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	19,811	20,009	20,0
	21210 Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	19,811	20,009	20,0
2 Use	of goods and services	0	0	0	351,135	351,135	354,6
22	1 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	351,135	351,135	354,6
	22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	24,815	24,815	25,0
	22102 Utilities	0	0	0	1,500	1,500	1,5
	22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	18,300	18,300	18,4
	22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	306,520	306,520	309,5
6 <b>Gra</b> i	nts	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,0
263	3 To other general government units	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,0
	26321 Capital Transfers	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,0
1 Non	Financial Assets	0	0	0	50,000	50,000	50,5
311	1 Fixed assets	0	0	0	50,000	50,000	50,5
	24/24 15 1 1 4 1			- 1			
	31131 Infrastructure Assets Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development	0 0	0	0	50,000 3,295,642 1,325,162	50,000 3,299,139 1,325,162	3,328,599
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services	0 0	0	0	3,295,642	3,299,139	3,328,599 1,338,
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services	0   0   0	0 0 0	0 0 0 0	3,295,642	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,6 88,6 23,2
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 28,9
SP3.1	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000 11,500	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000 11,500	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 28,9 24,2
SP3.1 2 Use 22'	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000	3,299,139 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000 11,500 83,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6
SP3.1 2 Use 22'	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  er expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642 1,325,162 87,162 87,162 23,000 28,662 24,000 11,500 83,000 83,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,( 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,6 83,6
SP3.1 2 Use 22'	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  83,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,0 83,6 83,6
SP3.1 2 Use	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  or expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  a Financial Assets	0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000	3,328,599 1,338,88,6 88,6 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,6 83,6 1,166,1
SP3.1 2 Use	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  or expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  a Financial Assets  1 Fixed assets	0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  83,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000	3,328,599 1,338,88,6 88,6 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,6 83,6 1,166,1
SP3.1 2 Use	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  2 of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Repairs - Maintenance  2 Miscellaneous other expense  3 Financial Assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,6 1,166,6 454,6
SP3.1 2 Use	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  2 of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Elizard assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,6 1,166,6 454,6
SP3.12 Use 22°  8 Other 282  1 Non 31°	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  2 of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  3 IFInancial Assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31131 Infrastructure Assets	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,6 1,166,6 454,6
SP3.12 Use 22°  8 Other 282  1 Non 31°	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  2 of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Elizard assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,0 88,0 23,2 28,5 24,2 11,6 83,0 83,6 1,166,6 454,6 611,0 101,0
SP3.1  2 Use 22'  8 Other 28'  1 Non 31'	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  2 of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  2 Miscellaneous other expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  3 IFInancial Assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31131 Infrastructure Assets	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000  100,000	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000  100,000	3,328,599 1,338, 88,6 88,6 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,6 83,6 1,166,5 1,166,5 11,166,6 11,164,6 11,164,6
SP3.1 SP3.2 Use 22: 1 Non 31: 1 Com	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  or expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  1 Fixed assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31131 Infrastructure Assets  2 Health Delivery	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  450,000  100,000  1,629,898	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  100,000  1,631,338	3,328,599 1,338, 88,1 88,1 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,8 1,166,6 1,166,6 11,166,6 145,4 145,4
SP3.1 SP3.2 Use 22: 1 Non 31: 1 Com	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  er expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31131 Infrastructure Assets  2 Health Delivery  Impensation of employees [GFS]	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000  100,000  1,629,898  143,978	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  100,000  1,631,338  145,418	3,328,599 1,338, 88,1 88,1 23,2 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,8 1,166,6 11,0 11,646, 145,4 129,3
SP3.1 SP3.2 Use 22: 1 Non 31: 1 Com	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  or expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  1 Fixed assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31111 Infrastructure Assets  2 Health Delivery  Impensation of employees [GFS]  1 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000  100,000  1,629,898  143,978  128,105	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  100,000  1,631,338  145,418  129,386	3,328,599 1,338,4 88,0 88,0 23,2 26,9 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,8 1,166,5 611,0 101,0 1,646,1 129,3 113,6
SP3.1 Com 21'	Services Delivery  1 Education and Youth Development  of goods and services  1 Use of goods and services  22101 Materials - Office Supplies  22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  or expense  2 Miscellaneous other expense  28210 General Expenses  1 Fixed assets  1 Fixed assets  31111 Dwellings  31112 Nonresidential buildings  31111 Infrastructure Assets  2 Health Delivery  Impensation of employees [GFS]  1 Wages and salaries [GFS]  21110 Established Position	0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	3,295,642  1,325,162  87,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  450,000  605,000  100,000  1,629,898  143,978  128,105  112,511	3,299,139  1,325,162  87,162  23,000  28,662  24,000  11,500  83,000  83,000  1,155,000  1,155,000  100,000  1,631,338  145,418  129,386  113,637	50,50 3,328,599 1,338,4 88,0 88,0 23,2 28,9 24,2 11,6 83,8 83,8 1,166,5 611,0 101,0 1,646,1 129,3 113,6 15,7 16,0

Expenditure by Programme, Sub Programme and Economic Classification

In GH¢

	00.47		140			
	2017		018	2019	2020	202
Economic Classification	Actual		Est. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forece
2 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	371,140	371,140	374,
Use of goods and services	0	0	0	371,140	371,140	374,
22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	6,040	6,040	6,
22102 Utilities	0	0	0	331,700	331,700	335
22103 General Cleaning	0	0	0	6,000	6,000	6
22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	4,359	4,359	4
22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	1,000	1,000	1
22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	22,040	22,040	22
8 Other expense	0	0	0	85,000	85,000	85
282 Miscellaneous other expense	0	0	0	85,000	85,000	85
28210 General Expenses	0	0	0	85,000	85,000	85
1 Non Financial Assets	0	0	0	1,029,780	1,029,780	1,040
311 Fixed assets	0	0	0	1,029,780	1,029,780	1,040,
31111 Dwellings	0	0	0	160,000	160,000	161
31112 Nonresidential buildings	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5
31113 Other structures	0	0	0	53,071	53,071	53
31131 Infrastructure Assets	0	0	0	811.709	811,709	819
SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	0	0	0	340,583	342,640	343
1 Compensation of employees [GFS]	0	0	0	205,711	207,769	207
211 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	182,046	183,866	183
21110 Established Position	0	0	0	182,046	183,866	183
212 Social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	23,666	23,903	23
21210 Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	23,666	23,903	23
2 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	121,639	121,639	122
221 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	121,639	121,639	122
22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	54,029	54,029	54
22102 Utilities	0	0	0	1,000	1,000	1
22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	4,800	4,800	4
22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	1,500	1,500	1,
22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	60,309	60,309	60
<del></del>	0	0	0		5,000	5
7 Social benefits [GFS] 272 Social assistance benefits	0		1	5,000		
<del></del>	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,
	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,
8 Other expense		0	0	8,232	8,232	8
282 Miscellaneous other expense	0	0	0	8,232	8,232	8,
28210 General Expenses	0	0	0	8,232	8,232	8,
conomic Development	0	0	0	886,628	891,959	895,49
SP4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	0	0	0	79,946	80,013	80
1 Compensation of employees [GFS]	0	0	0	6,756	6,823	6
211 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	5,979	6,038	6
21111 Wages and salaries in cash [GFS]	0	0	0	5,979	6,038	6
212 Social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	777	785	
21210 Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	777	785	

	2017	201	18	2019	2020	202
conomic Classification	Actual	Budget E	Sst. Outturn	Budget	forecast	forecas
Use of goods and services	0	0	0	41,190	41,190	41,60
221 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	41,190	41,190	41,60
22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	5,000	5,000	5,05
22102 Utilities	0	0	0	500	500	50
22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	8,000	8,000	8,08
22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	1,000	1,000	1,01
22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	17,600	17,600	17,77
22109 Special Services	0	0	0	7,590	7,590	7,66
22113	0	0	0	1,500	1,500	1,51
Non Financial Assets	0	0	0	32,000	32,000	32,32
311 Fixed assets	0	0	0	32,000	32,000	32,32
31113 Other structures	0	0	0	20,000	20,000	20,20
31122 Other machinery and equipment	0	0	0	12,000	12,000	12,12
SP4.2 Agricultural Development	0	0	0	806,683	811,946	814,7
Compensation of employees [GFS]	0	0	0	526,297	531,560	531,56
211 Wages and salaries [GFS]	0	0	0	465.750	470,407	470,40
21110 Established Position	0	0	0	465,750	470,407	470,40
212 Social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	60,547	61,153	61,15
21210 Actual social contributions [GFS]	0	0	0	60,547	61,153	61,15
Use of goods and services	0	0	0	280,385	280,385	283,18
221 Use of goods and services	0	0	0	280,385	280,385	283,18
22101 Materials - Office Supplies	0	0	0	14,033	14,033	14,17
22102 Utilities	0	0	0	500	500	50
22105 Travel - Transport	0	0	0	14,770	14,770	14,91
22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	3.500	3,500	3,53
22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	210,582	210,582	212,68
22109 Special Services	0	0	0	37,000	37,000	37,37
vironmental and Sanitation Management	0	0	0	391,981	391,981	395,901
SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management	0		,	·		
•	0	0	0 0	391,981	391,981	395,9 93,37
Use of goods and services  221 Use of goods and services	0	-	ļ.	92,453	92,453	-
	0	0	0	92,453	92,453	93,37
==	0	0	0	7,710	7,710	7,78
	0	0	0	50,000	50,000	50,50
22102 Utilities		0	0	5,613	5,613	5,66
22105 Travel - Transport			- 1		4 000	
22105 Travel - Transport 22106 Repairs - Maintenance	0	0	0	1,000	1,000	
22105 Travel - Transport 22106 Repairs - Maintenance 22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences	0	0	0	28,130	28,130	28,41
22105         Travel - Transport           22106         Repairs - Maintenance           22107         Training - Seminars - Conferences           Non Financial Assets	0 0	0 <b>0</b>	0	28,130 <b>299,528</b>	28,130 <b>299,528</b>	28,41 <b>302,5</b> 2
22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  Non Financial Assets  311 Fixed assets	0   0   0	0 <b>0</b> 0	0 <b>0</b> 0	28,130 299,528 299,528	28,130 299,528 299,528	28,41 <b>302,5</b> 2 302,52
22105 Travel - Transport 22106 Repairs - Maintenance 22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  Non Financial Assets 311 Fixed assets 31111 Dwellings	0   0   0   0   0   0	0 0 0	0 0 0	28,130 299,528 299,528 220,000	28,130 299,528 299,528 220,000	28,41 <b>302,52</b> 302,52 222,20
22105 Travel - Transport  22106 Repairs - Maintenance  22107 Training - Seminars - Conferences  Non Financial Assets  311 Fixed assets	0   0   0	0 <b>0</b> 0	0 <b>0</b> 0	28,130 299,528 299,528	28,130 299,528 299,528	1,01 28,41 <b>302,52</b> 302,52 222,20 80,32

		SUMMARY	OF EXPEN	DITURE B	2019 Y PROGRA	2019 APPROPRIATION ROGRAM, ECONOMIC CI	ATTON MIC CLAS	2019 APPROPRIATION SUMMARY OF EXPENDITURE BY PROGRAM, ECONOMIC CLASSIFICATION AND FUNDING	AND F	UNDING	(in	(in GH Cedis)			
	;	Central GOG and CF	d CF			9 1	F		FUI	FUNDS/OTHERS		Development Partner Funds	artner Funds		Grand
SECTOR / MDA / MMDA	Compensation of Employees	Goods/Service	Capex Total GoG		Somp. of Emp Goo	Comp. of Emp Goods/Service	Capex To	Total IGF STATUTORY Capex ABFA	rory ca	oex ABFA	Others	Goods Service	Capex Tot. External	t. External	Total
Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta	1,569,160	2,391,304	1,443,709	5,404,173	148,511	1,177,465	802,599	2,128,576	0	0	0	196,413	1,020,000	1,216,413	8,817,423
Management and Administration	545,783	1,235,934	535,000	2,316,717	106,375	976,665	0	1,083,040	0	0	0	46,413	150,000	196,413	3,596,170
Central Administration	495,383	1,199,494	335,000	2,029,877	84,619	840,719	0	925,337	0	0	0	38,413	150,000	188,413	3,143,628
Administration (Assembly Office)	495,383	1,199,494	335,000	2,029,877	84,619	840,719	0	925,337	0	0	0	38,413	150,000	188,413	3,143,628
Finance	50,400	36,440	200,000	286,840	21,756	135,947	0	157,703	0	0	0	8,000	0	8,000	452,542
	50,400	36,440	200,000	286,840	21,756	135,947	0	157,703	0	0	0	8,000	0	8,000	452,542
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	164,230	334,231	65,000	563,461	18,540	000'09	0	78,540	0	0	0	2,000	0	5,000	647,001
Physical Planning	0	31,896	15,000	46,896	3,571	11,200	0	14,771	0	0	0	0	0	0	61,667
Office of Departmental Head	0	0	0	0	3,571	0	0	3,571	0	0	0	0	0	0	3,571
Town and Country Planning	0	31,896	15,000	46,896	0	11,200	0	11,200	0	0	0	0	0	0	28,096
Works	164,230	302,335	20,000	516,565	14,970	48,800	0	63,770	0	0	0	2,000	0	5,000	585,335
Office of Departmental Head	24,898	202,000	20,000	276,898	0	23,800	0	23,800	0	0	0	2,000	0	2,000	305,698
Public Works	139,332	0	0	139,332	14,970	0	0	14,970	0	0	0	0	0	0	154,301
Feeder Roads	0	100,335	0	100,335	0	25,000	0	25,000	0	0	0	0	0	0	125,335
Social Services Delivery	332,849	645,962	811,709	1,790,520	16,841	46,949	723,071	786,860	0	0	0	0	000'059	000'059	3,295,642
Education, Youth and Sports	0	151,162	555,000	706,162	0	19,000	100,000	119,000	0	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	1,325,162
Office of Departmental Head	0	151,162	555,000	706,162	0	19,000	100,000	119,000	0	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	1,325,162
Health	127,138	441,281	256,709	825,128	16,841	14,859	623,071	654,770	0	0	0	0	150,000	150,000	1,629,898
Office of District Medical Officer of Health	0	23,081	5,000	28,081	0	0	10,000	10,000	0	0	0	0	150,000	150,000	188,081
Environmental Health Unit	127,138	418,200	251,709	797,047	16,841	14,859	613,071	644,770	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,441,817
Social Welfare & Community Development	205,711	53,519	0	259,231	0	13,090	0	13,090	0	0	0	0	0	0	340,583
Office of Departmental Head	47,246	0	0	47,246	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	47,246
Social Welfare	0	10,000	0	10,000	0	5,800	0	2,800	0	0	0	0	0	0	84,062
Community Development	158,465	43,519	0	201,985	0	7,290	0	7,290	0	0	0	0	0	0	209,275
Economic Development	526,297	196'96	32,000	655,265	6,756	79,608	0	86,364	0	0	0	145,000	0	145,000	886,628
Agriculture	526,297	74,867	0	601,165	0	60,518	0	60,518	0	0	0	145,000	0	145,000	806,683
	526,297	74,867	0	601,165	0	60,518	0	60,518	0	0	0	145,000	0	145,000	806,683

391,981 391,981 391,981 Grand Total 79,946 Goods Service Capex Tot. External 220,000 Development Partner Funds 220,000 0 0 0 0 Others FUNDS/OTHERS Capex Total IGF STATUTORY Capex ABFA 0 0 0 93,771 93,771 93,771 79,528 79,528 9 / Capex Total GoG of Emp Goods/Service 19,090 14,243 14,243 0 0 0 54,100 6,756 78,210 78,210 78,210 32,000 0 0 0 Central GOG and CF Compensation of Employees Goods/Service 22,100 78,210 78,210 78,210 0 0 0 0 Office of Departmental Head Environmental and Sanitation Management Disaster Prevention SECTOR / MDA / MMDA Trade, Industry and Tourism

Page 67

13:14:53

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

Page 68 13:14:53 Wednesday, May 29, 2019

			Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01	Government of Ghana Sector		
Fund Type/Source 11001	GOG	Total By Fund Source	495,383
Function Code 70111	Exec. & leg. Organs (cs)		7
Organisation 25601010	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Centr — Office)_Ashanti	al Administration_Administration (Assembly	
Location Code 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	ı	Compensation of employees [GFS]	495,383
Objective 000000 Compe	nsation of Employees		495,383
D	agement and Administration		495,363
Program  91001	agement and Administration		495,383
Sub-Program 91001001	SP1.1: General Administration	====	495,383
		Ĭ	
Operation 000000		0.0 0.0	0.0 <b>495,383</b>
Wages and salaries [GF	-		438,392
	ablished Post		438,392
Social contributions [GF	•		56,991
<b>2121001</b> 13	Percent SSF Contribution		56,991

					Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector				unt (GIIÇ)
Fund Type/Source		IGF	Total By Fi	und Sou	rce	925,337
<b>Function Code</b>	70111	Exec. & leg. Organs (cs)				
Organisation	2560101001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Central AdmOffice)Ashanti	inistration_Administration	on (Assemi	bly	T  
Toronton Code		Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta				_'
Location Code	0602100	<u></u>	pensation of emplo	voos ICE		84.619
Objective 0000	Compens	ation of Employees	bensation of emplo	yees [Gr	3]	
Program 91001		ement and Administration				84,619
-			===;		الـ_	84,619
Sub-Program 9	11001001   SP	1.1: General Administration			<u> </u>	84,619
Operation 00	0000		0.0	0.0	0.0	84,619
Wages an	d salaries [GFS	1				79,072
-		hly paid and casual labour				51,072
		sfer Grants			İ	28,000
Social con	tributions [GFS]					5,547
	<b>2121001</b> 13 P	ercent SSF Contribution				5,547
			Use of goods an	d servic	es	818,719
Objective 4102	201   Improve o	decentralised planning				818,719
Program 91001	Manag	ement and Administration				818,719
Sub-Program 9	1001001 SP	1.1: General Administration	===[			818,719
Operation 91	0101 910101	- INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0	1.0	520,329
	. d d					F00 000
	ods and services 2210108 Cons	s struction Material				520,329 135,000
		ricity charges				135,000
	2210201 Lieu 2210202 Wate					3,000
		communications				2,500
	2210203 Pelec					1,000
		r Travel and Transportation				19,500
		r Night allowances				11,200
	2210510 Othe 2210511 Loca	=				
		age Allowance				112,257
		tructure Allowances				45,600
		: Charges				85,200
		•				4,000
		rgency Works				82,072
		- PROCUREMENT OF OFFICE SUPPLIES AND CONSUMABLES	1.0	1.0	1.0	7,000 21,500
Llos of	do and aonda					
_	ods and services					21,500
		ed Material and Stationery				6,500
		e Facilities, Supplies and Accessories				10,000
		rical Accessories		4.0		5,000
Operation 91	0103 910103	- MANPOWER AND SKILLS DEVELOPMENT	1.0	1.0	1.0	23,930
Use of goo	ods and services	S				23,930
2	2210702 Semi	inars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)				5,520
		Development - OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0	4.0	4.6	18,410
Operation 91	0107 910107	- OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0	1.0	1.0	8,000
_	ods and services					8,000
2	<b>2210902</b> Offic	ial Celebrations				8,000

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

# BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

Operation	910110 910110 - PROTOCOL SERVICES	1.0	1.0	1.0	16,000
Use o	of goods and services				16,000
	2210119 Household Items				12,000
	2210404 Hotel Accommodations				3,000
	2210706 Library and Subscription				1,000
Operation	910113 910113 - ADMINISTRATIVE AND TECHNICAL MEETINGS	1.0	1.0	1.0	179,960
Use	of goods and services				179,960
	2210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)			ĺ	40,000
	2210904 Substructure Allowances				139,960
Operation	910115 - MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING OF EXISTING ASSETS	1.0	1.0	1.0	49,000
Use	of goods and services				49,000
	2210502 Maintenance and Repairs - Official Vehicles				15,000
	2210602 Repairs of Residential Buildings				15,000
	2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings			ĺ	9,000
	2210604 Maintenance of Furniture and Fixtures				5,000
	2210606 Maintenance of General Equipment				5,000
		Oth	er expen	ise	22,000
Objective	410201   Improve decentralised planning			 	22,000
Program 9	1001 Management and Administration				22,000
Sub-Progra	nm 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration				22,000
Operation	910110   910110 - PROTOCOL SERVICES	1.0	1.0	1.0	22,000
Misce	ellaneous other expense				22,000
	<b>2821009</b> Donations				22.000

# BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

				Amount (GH¢)
Institution Fund Type/Source	01 12602	Government of Ghana Sector	Total By Fund Source	340.809
Function Code	70111	Exec. & leg. Organs (cs)	Total By Tana Source	340,003
Organisation	2560101001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Central Administr Office)_Ashanti	ration_Administration (Assembly	
<b>Location Code</b>	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
		U:	se of goods and services	102,243
Objective 41020	1 Improve de	centralised planning		102,243
Program 91001	Manager	nent and Administration		102,243
Sub-Program 910	001001  SP1.	1: General Administration	=	102,243
Operation 910	910101 - 1	NTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	102,243
Use of good	s and services			102,243
22	11203 Emerg	ency Works		102,243
			Grants	238,566
Objective 41020	1 Improve de	centralised planning		238,566
Program 91001	Manager	ment and Administration		238,566
Sub-Program 910	001001 SP1.	1: General Administration	==	238,566
Operation 910	910115 - I	MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING ASSETS	G OF 1.0 1.0 1.0	238,566
To other ger	neral governmen	nt units		238,566
_	-	apital development projects		238,566

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

Institution	01				Amou	ınt (GH¢)
Fund Type/Source	12603	Government of Ghana Sector  DACF ASSEMBLY	Total By Fur	ad Source	'	1,193,685
Function Code	70111	Exec. & leg. Organs (cs)	10th By Ful	u source	ר	1,133,003
Organisation	2560101001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Central Administ Office)_Ashanti	tration_Administration	(Assembly		
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			]	
		Ų	Jse of goods and	services		826,733
Objective 410201	Improve dece	ntralised planning			\ <u> </u>	826,733
Program 91001	Manageme	nt and Administration	_ — — — — — —		7;==	826,733
Sub-Program 910	001001   SP1.1:	General Administration	==		-''==	826,733
		TODAL MANACEMENT OF THE OPCANICATION		1.0		
Operation 9101	101   910101 - INT	ERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0	1.0	212,328
Use of goods	s and services					212,328
		nd Subscription				7,000
		Consultants Fees				10,000
	10904 Substruc 11101 Bank Ch	ture Allowances				70,000
		arges acy Works				5,000 120,328
Operation 9101		OCUREMENT OF OFFICE SUPPLIES AND CONSUMABLES	1.0	1.0	1.0	17,000
	<u> </u>					
	s and services	A control of Control				17,000
		Material and Stationery				10,000
	<del></del>	ucilities, Supplies and Accessories	1.0	1.0	4.0	7,000
Operation  9101	103 1070100 1111		1.0	1.0	1.0	40,000
-	s and services					40,000
	10710 Staff Dev					40,000
Operation 9101	107910107 - OF	FICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0	1.0	1.0	55,000
Use of goods	s and services					55,000
221	10902 Official C					55,000
Operation 9101	910108 - MC	DITORING AND EVALUATON OF PROGRAMMES AND PROJECTS	1.0	1.0	1.0	40,000
Use of goods	s and services					40,000
_		nal Enhancement Expenses				40,000
Operation 9101	910111 - DA	TA COLLECTION	1.0	1.0	1.0	42,000
Use of goods	s and services					42,000
		nsultants Fees				12,000
		Consultants Fees				30,000
Operation 9101	910113 - AD	MINISTRATIVE AND TECHNICAL MEETINGS	1.0	1.0	1.0	25,000
Llos of goods	s and services					25 000
		s/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)				25,000 25,000
Operation 9101		INTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADIN	IG OF 1.0	1.0	1.0	395,404
-	s and services	Air- Madarial				395,404
	10108 Construct 10502 Maintena					170,404
		nce and Repairs - Official Vehicles of Residential Buildings				25,000 200,000
22	Repails	. reconstruit buildings	Social benef	fits [GFS]	<del></del>	15,000
	Improve do	ntralised planning	Oociai Delle	3 [0: 0]	<del></del>	,
Objective 410201		,			ii — —	15,000

Amansie					Nkwanta	
	P	PBB System Vi	ersi	on 1.3		

Program 91001 Management and Administration							
Togram 91001	i	15,000					
Sub-Program 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration		15,000					
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	15,000					
Employer social benefits		15,000					
2731102 Staff Welfare Expenses		15,000					
	Other expense						
Objective 410201 Improve decentralised planning		16,953					
Program 91001 Management and Administration		16,953					
Sub-Program 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration	===,	16,953					
Departion 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	6,953					
Miscellaneous other expense		6,953					
2821010 Contributions		6,953					
Operation 910107 910107 - OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0 1.0 1.0	10,000					
Miscellaneous other expense		10,000					
2821010 Contributions		10,000					
	Non Financial Assets	335,000					
Objective 410201   Improve decentralised planning		335,000					
Program 91001 Management and Administration	, 	335,000					
Sub-Program 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration		335,000					
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	335,000					
Fixed assets		335,000					
3112101 Motor Vehicle		300,000					
3113103 Landscaping and Gardening		10,000					
3113211 Computer Software		25,000					

Total Cost Centre

		Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana	Sector	
Fund Type/Source 14009 DDF	Total By Fund Source	188,413
Function Code 70111 Exec. & leg. Organs (c		]
Organisation 2560101001 Amansie West District Office) Ashanti	- Manso Nkwanta_Central Administration_Administration (Assembly	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Mans	o Nkwanta	
	Grants	38,413
Objective 410201   Improve decentralised planning		38,413
Program 91001 Management and Administration		1,
	=========	38,413
Sub-Program 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration		38,413
Operation 910103 910103 - MANPOWER AND SKILLS DE	VELOPMENT 1.0 1.0 1	.0 38,413
To other general government units	0.11.5	38,413
2632104 DDF Capacity Building Grants for		38,413
	Non Financial Assets	150,000
Objective 410201   Improve decentralised planning		150,000
Program 91001 Management and Administration		150,000
	========	''==== <i>i</i> ==
Sub-Program 91001001   SP1.1: General Administration		150,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES	AND IMMOVABLE ASSET 1.0 1.0 1	.0 150,000
Fixed assets		150,000
3111204 Office Buildings		150,000

BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

				Amount (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		]
Fund Type/Source		GOG	Total By Fund Source	50,400
Function Code	70112	Financial & fiscal affairs (CS)		7
Organisation	2560200001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_	FinanceAshanti	
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
			Compensation of employees [GFS]	50,400
Objective 000000	<u> </u>	n of Employees		50,400
Program 91001	Manageme	ent and Administration		50,400
Sub-Program 910	001002   SP1.2:	Finance and Revenue Mobilization	<sub> </sub>	50,400
Operation 0000	000		0.0 0.0	<b>50,400</b>
Wages and	salaries [GFS]			44,601
21	11001 Establish	ned Post		44,601
Social contri	butions [GFS]			5,798
21	21001 13 Perce	ent SSF Contribution		5,798

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

3,143,628

						Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution Fund Type/Sour Function Code Organisation	01 12200 70112 2560200001	Government of Ghana Sector  IGF  Financial & fiscal affairs (CS)  Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Fi		otal By F	Fund Sou	ırce	157,703
<b>Location Code</b>	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta					
			Compensation	of emplo	oyees [GI	-s]	21,756
Objective 0000	000   Compensa	tion of Employees				ii	21,756
Program 91001	Manage	ment and Administration				7,	21,756
Sub-Program	91001002 SP1	.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization	=====				21,756
Operation 00	00000			0.0	0.0	0.0	21,756
Wages an	nd salaries [GFS]						20,979
-		lly paid and casual labour					5,979
		fer Grants					15,000
	ntributions [GFS]						777
	<b>2121001</b> 13 Pe	rcent SSF Contribution					777
			Use of	goods a	nd servic	es	135,947
Objective 5200	301	ize addnal financial resources for dev.				i:	135,947
Program 91001	Manage	ment and Administration				,	135,947
Sub-Program	91001002 SP1	2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization	=====				135,947
Operation 91	10101 910101 -	INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION		1.0	1.0	1.0	29,998
Use of go	ods and services						29,998
_		d Material and Stationery					3,998
:	2210201 Electr	icity charges					1,500
		ommunications					500
		enance and Repairs - Official Vehicles					4,000
		Travel and Transportation					13,000
		Night allowances					4,000
	2210603 Repai 2211304 Vehicl	rs of Office Buildings					1,500
		Treasury and accounting activities		1.0	1.0	1.0	1,500
Operation 19	11501	,		1.0	1.0	1.0	9,400
Use of go	ods and services						9,400
_		travel cost					9,400
Operation 91	911303 -	Revenue collection and management		1.0	1.0	1.0	96,549
Use of an	ods and services						96,549
_		travel cost				1	3,000
		act appointments					93,549

		Ar	nount (GH¢)
Institution	Total By Fi		236,440
Organisation 2560200001 Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
	Use of goods an	d services	36,440
Objective 520301   17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.	Ü	ii —	36,440
Program 91001 Management and Administration			36,440
Sub-Program 91001002   SP1.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization	==		36,440
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0 1.0	21,440
Use of goods and services  2210102 Office Facilities, Supplies and Accessories			21,440 11,440
2210502 Maintenance and Repairs - Official Vehicles			10,000
Operation 911301 911301 - Treasury and accounting activities	1.0	1.0 1.0	5,000
Use of goods and services			5,000
2210622         Maintenance of Computer Software           Operation         911303         911303 - Revenue collection and management	1.0	1.0 1.0	5,000 10,000
Operation <u>(271000 1</u> 1	1.0	1.0	
Use of goods and services  2210112 Uniform and Protective Clothing			10,000 10,000
22.012 Cilifornia and Foldouting	Non Finance	cial Assets	200,000
Objective 520301   17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.		 	200,000
Program 91001 Management and Administration			200,000
Sub-Program 91001002   SP1.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization			200,000
	i		
Project 910114 _ 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0	1.0 1.0	200,000
Fixed assets			200,000
3112101 Motor Vehicle		 	200,000
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector			nount (GH¢)
Fund Type/Source 14009 DDF Function Code 70112 Financial & fiscal affairs (CS)	Total By Fi	und Source	8,000
Amancia Wast District - Mansa Nkwanta Financa Ash			-
Organisation 2560200001 Alliansie West District - mail of New and a limited Asia			
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
		Grants	8,000
Objective 520301   17.3 Mobilize addnal financial resources for dev.		<u> </u> ;	8,000
Program 91001 Management and Administration		7,-	8,000
Sub-Program 91001002   SP1.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization			8,000
Operation 910103 910103 - MANPOWER AND SKILLS DEVELOPMENT	1.0	1.0 1.0	8,000
To other general government units			8,000
2632104 DDF Capacity Building Grants for Capital Expense			8,000

Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta

PBB System Version 1.3

Page 77

BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

Total Cost Centre 452,542

BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

			Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector			
	Total By Fun	id Source	119,000
Function Code 70980 Education n.e.c			7
Organisation 2560301001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Education, Youth and Head_Central Administration_Ashanti	Sports_Office of	Departmenta	1
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
Use o	f goods and	services	19,000
Objective 520101 4.1 Ensure free, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030			40,000
<u></u>			19,000
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery			19,000
Sub-Program 91003001   SP3.1 Education and Youth Development			19,000
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0	1.0 <b>5,000</b>
Use of goods and services			5,000
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery			3,500
2210102 Office Facilities, Supplies and Accessories			1,500
Operation 910115 - 910115 - MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING OF EXISTING ASSETS	1.0	1.0	1.0 14,000
Use of goods and services			14,000
2210502 Maintenance and Repairs - Official Vehicles			10,000
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings			4,000
	Non Financia	al Assets	100,000
Objective 520101 4.1 Ensure free, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030			400.000
·			100,000
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery			100,000
Sub-Program 91003001   SP3.1 Education and Youth Development			100,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0	1.0	1.0 <b>100,000</b>
Fixed assets			100,000
3111205 School Buildings			100,000

					Amount (GH¢)
Institution Fund Type/Source Function Code	01 12603 70980	Government of Ghana Sector	Total By Fu		706,162
Organisation	2560301001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Education, Y Head_Central Administration_Ashanti	outh and Sports_Office of	Departmental	
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		- — — — –	
			Use of goods and	services	68,162
Objective 520101	4.1 Ensure fre	e, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030			68,162
Program 91003	Social Serv	ices Delivery			
	100004 7 000	ducation and Youth Development	===,		68,162
Sub-Program 910	103001   SP3.1 E	аисатоп апа тоитп речетортепт			68,162
Operation 9101	03 910103 - MA	NPOWER AND SKILLS DEVELOPMENT	1.0	1.0 1.	<b>21,500</b>
Use of goods	s and services				21,500
		ecreational and Cultural Materials			8,000
	10511 Local trav				2,000
	10701 Training I 10709 Seminars	viaterials /Conferences/Workshops (Foreign)			5,000 6,500
Operation 9101		INTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRA	ADING OF 1.0	1.0 1.	
Use of goods	s and services				25,000
_		nce and Repairs - Official Vehicles			5,000
		f Schools/Colleges			20,000
Operation 9104	910402 - Suj	pervision and inspection of Education Delivery	1.0	1.0 1.0	<b>21,662</b>
Use of goods	s and services				21,662
22	10117 Teaching	and Learning Materials			10,000
22	10511 Local trav	vel cost			11,662
			Othe	r expense	83,000
Objective 520101	<u>'-' </u>	e, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030			83,000
Program 91003	Social Serv	ices Delivery			83,000
Sub-Program 910	003001   SP3.1 E	ducation and Youth Development	===		83,000
Operation 9101	01 910101 - INT	ERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0 1.0	013,000
Miscellaneou	us other expense				13,000
		nd Rewards			13,000
Operation 9104	910404 - sup scheme, edu	port toteaching and learning delivery (Schools and Teachers a locational financial support)	award 1.0	1.0 1.0	70,000
Miscellaneou	us other expense				70,000
		nd Rewards			20,000
28:	21019 Scholars	nip and Bursaries			50,000
			Non Financi	al Assets	555,000
Objective 520101	<u>'   </u>	e, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030			555,000
Program 91003	Social Serv	ices Delivery		ļ	555,000
Sub-Program 910	003001   SP3.1 E	ducation and Youth Development			555,000
Project 9101	14 910114 - AC	QUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0	1.0 1.0	0 <b>555,000</b>
Fixed assets	i.				555,000
	11103 Bungalov	vs/Flats			150.000

## Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta PBB System Version 1.3

2019

				ı
3111205		Buildings		155,000
3111256	WIP - S	School Buildings		150,000
3113108	Furnitur	re and Fittings		100,000
			A	Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01	1	Government of Ghana Sector		
Fund Type/Source 140	09	DDF	Total By Fund Source	500,000
Function Code 7098	30	Education n.e.c		,
Organisation 2560	301001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Education, Yout Head_Central Administration_Ashanti	h and Sports_Office of Departmental	 
Location Code 0602	2100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
			Non Financial Assets	500,000
Objective 520101	.1 Ensure fr	ree, equitable and quality edu. for all by 2030	.   .	500,000
	10			500,000
Program 91003	Social Sei	rvices Delivery		500,000
G 1 D	1	Education and Youth Development	==	
Sub-Program 9100300	3P3.1	Education and Youth Development	ł	500,000
Project 910114	910114 - A	CQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	500,000
Fixed assets				500,000
3111103	Bungalo	ows/Flats		300,000
3111205	•	Buildings		200,000
_		·	Total Cost Centre	1,325,162

	Amou	ınt (GH¢)
Institution   01	Total By Fund Source	10,000
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	Non Financial Assets	10,000
Objective 530101 13.8 Ach. univ. health coverage, incl. fin. risk prot., access to qual. health-	care serv.	10,000
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery		10,000
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	===	10,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	10,000
Fixed assets 3111153 WIP - Bungalows/Flat		10,000 10,000
Institution	Amou  Total By Fund Source	28,081
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta	Use of goods and services	23,081
Objective 530101   3.8 Ach. univ. health coverage, incl. fin. risk prot., access to qual. health-	care serv.	23,081
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery		
Sub-Program 91003002 SP3.2 Health Delivery		23,081
Suo Trogram (5/100002 )	<u> </u>	23,081
Operation 910501 910501 - District response initiative (DRI) on HIV/AIDS and Malaria	1.0 1.0 1.0	23,081
Use of goods and services		23,081
2210104 Medical Supplies 2210711 Public Education and Sensitization		6,040 17,040
2210711 Tubile Education and Constitutation	Non Financial Assets	5,000
Objective 530101 13.8 Ach. univ. health coverage, incl. fin. risk prot., access to qual. health-coverage.		
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery		5,000
	:,i <sub>=</sub> _	5,000
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	_	5,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	5,000
Fixed assets 3111253 WIP - Health Centres		5,000 5.000

		Ar	nount (GH¢)
Institution	Government of Ghana Sector  DDF  General Medical services (IS)  Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Health_Office		150,000
Location Code 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
		Non Financial Assets	150,000
Objective 530101	iv. health coverage, incl. fin. risk prot., access to qual. health-care	serv.	150,000
Program 91003   Social S	ervices Delivery	<sub>1</sub>	150,000
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.	2 Health Delivery	==	150,000
Project 910114 910114 -	ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	150,000
Fixed assets			150,000
<b>3111103</b> Bunga	lows/Flats		150,000
		Total Cost Centre	188,081

Page 84

Page 83

		Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector		
Fund Type/Source 11001 GOG	Total By Fund Source	127,138
Function Code 70740 Public health services		
Organisation 2560402001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Health_E	nvironmental Health Unit_Ashanti	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		]
Con	mpensation of employees [GFS]	127,138
Objective 000000   Compensation of Employees		407.420
Program 01003   Social Services Delivery		127,138
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery		127,138
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	===	127,138
	İ	
Operation 000000	0.0 0.0 0.	0 127,138
Wages and salaries [GFS]		112,511
2111001 Established Post		112,511
Social contributions [GFS]		14,626
2121001 13 Percent SSF Contribution		14,626

	Amo	ount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector		- \ - F/
Fund Type/Source 12200 IGF	Total By Fund Source	644,770
Function Code 70740 Public health services		
Organisation 2560402001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Health_En	nvironmental Health Unit_Ashanti	
		_
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta	name of a section	40.044
Objective 000000 Compensation of Employees	mpensation of employees [GFS]	16,841
Program 91003   Social Services Delivery		16,841
		16,841
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery		16,841
Operation 000000 _	0.0 0.0 0.0	16,841
Wages and salaries [GFS]		15,593
2111102 Monthly paid and casual labour		15,593
Social contributions [GFS]		1,247
2121001 13 Percent SSF Contribution		1,247
	Use of goods and services	14,859
Objective 570201   6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene		14,859
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery	, 	14,859
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	===	14,859
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	3,859
Use of goods and services		3,859
2210201 Electricity charges		500
2210511 Local travel cost		2,359
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings		1,000
Operation 910104 910104 - INFORMATION, EDUCATION AND COMMUNICATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	5,000
Use of goods and services		5,000
2210511 Local travel cost		2,000
2210711 Public Education and Sensitization		3,000
Operation 910901   910901 - Environmental sanitation Management	1.0 1.0 1.0	6,000
Use of goods and services		6,000
2210301 Cleaning Materials		6,000
	Non Financial Assets	613,071
Objective 570201   16.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene	\\ \	613,071
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery	<sub>1</sub>	613,071
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	===	613,071
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	613,071
Fixed assets		613,071
3111353 WIP - Toilets		13,071

			Amount (GH¢)
Institution	Total By Fur		
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
	of goods and	services	333,200
Objective 570201   16.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene			333,200
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery			333,200
Sub-Program 91003002 SP3.2 Health Delivery	=		333,200
Operation 910901 910901 - Environmental sanitation Management	1.0	1.0	1.0 <b>2,000</b>
Use of goods and services			2,000
2210702         Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)           Operation         910902         910902 - Solid waste management	1.0	1.0	2,000 1.0 <b>331.200</b>
Operation   1910/902   1910002 Collect Marketonian August Marketonian	1.0	1.0	1.0 331,200
Use of goods and services			331,200
2210205 Sanitation Charges			331,200
Objective 570204   6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene	Other	expense	85,000
Objective Prozett			85,000
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery			85,000
Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	=:		
			85,000
Operation 910902 910902 - Solid waste management	1.0	1.0	85,000 1.0 85,000
Operation 910902 910902 - Solid waste management  Miscellaneous other expense	1.0	1.0	
	1.0	1.0	1.0 85,000
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses	1.0		1.0 <b>85,000</b>
Miscellaneous other expense			85,000 85,000 85,000
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses			85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses  Objective 570201   16.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene			85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses  Objective 570201   6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene  Program 91003   Social Services Delivery		al Assets	85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709 251,709
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses  Objective 570201   6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene  Program 91003   Social Services Delivery  Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery	Non Financi	al Assets	85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709 251,709 251,709
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses  Objective 570201   6.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene  Program 91003   Social Services Delivery  Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery  Project 910114   910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET  Fixed assets  3111303 Toilets	Non Financi	al Assets	85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709 251,709 251,709 251,709 1.0 251,709
Miscellaneous other expense  2821017 Refuse Lifting Expenses  Objective 570201   16.2 Achieve access to adeq. and equit. Sanitation and hygiene  Program 91003   Social Services Delivery  Sub-Program 91003002   SP3.2 Health Delivery  Project 910114   910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET  Fixed assets	Non Financi	al Assets	1.0 85,000 85,000 85,000 251,709 251,709 251,709 1.0 251,709 251,709

	Amount (C	GH¢)
Institution	Total By Fund Source 5	68,685
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		_
	Compensation of employees [GFS]5	26,297
Objective 000000   Compensation of Employees		26,297
Program 91004 Economic Development	5	26,297
Sub-Program 91004002   SP4.2 Agricultural Development		26,297
Operation 0000000	0.0 0.0 0.0 5.0	26,297
Wages and salaries [GFS]	4	165,750
2111001 Established Post		465,750
Social contributions [GFS]  2121001 13 Percent SSF Contribution		60,547 60,547
	Use of goods and services	42,387
Objective 550201   2.1 End hunger and ensure access to sufficient food		42,387
Program 91004 Economic Development		42,387
Sub-Program 91004002   SP4.2 Agricultural Development		42,387
Operation 910301 910301 - Extension Services	1.0 1.0 1.0	42,387
Use of goods and services  2210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expens	es (Domestic)	42,387 42,387
22.0.02 Command Common Particular Strain	oo (Bornoono)	72,307

		-	Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector			
Fund Type/Source	Total By Fu	ıd Source	60,518
Amansia Wast District - Manso Nkwanta Agricultura	Ashanti		—— <sub>1</sub>
Organisation 2560600001 "Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Agriculture_			
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
	Use of goods and	services	60,518
Objective 550201   2.1 End hunger and ensure access to sufficient food			60,518
Program 91004   Economic Development			
Sub-Program 91004002   SP4.2 Agricultural Development	==		60,518
Sub-Program   1004002	ļ		60,518
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0 1.0	30,100
Use of goods and services			30,100
2210103 Refreshment Items			11,330
2210201 Electricity charges			500
2210510 Other Night allowances 2210511 Local travel cost			1,800 12,970
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings			3,500
Operation 910107 910107 - OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0	1.0 1.0	7,000
Use of goods and services			7,000
2210902         Official Celebrations           Operation         910301         910301 - Extension Services	1.0	10	7,000
Operation 910301 910301 - Extension Services	1.0	1.0 1.0	23,418
Use of goods and services			23,418
2210120 Purchase of Petty Tools/Implements			2,703
2210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)			20,715
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector			Amount (GH¢)
Fund Type/Source 12603 DACF ASSEMBLY	Total By Fun	nd Source	32,480
Function Code 70421 Agriculture cs		u source	02,400
Organisation 2560600001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Agriculture_	_Ashanti		
\ <u></u>			
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
	Use of goods and	services	32,480
Objective 550201   2.1 End hunger and ensure access to sufficient food			32,480
Program 91004   Economic Development			32,480
Sub-Program 91004002   SP4.2 Agricultural Development	==[		32,480
Operation 910107 910107 - OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS		4.0	
Operation 910107 910107 - OFFICIAL / NATIONAL CELEBRATIONS	1.0	1.0 1.0	30,000
Use of goods and services			30,000
2210902         Official Celebrations           Operation         910301         910301 - Extension Services	1.0	1.0 1.0	30,000 2,480
Operation (910001 1	1.0	1.0	2,480
Use of goods and services			2,480
2210708 Refreshments			2,480

		Amount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector DONOR POOLED Function Code 70421 Agriculture cs  Organisation 2560600001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Agriculture_	Total By Fund Source	145,000
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	Use of goods and services	145,000
Objective 550201   2.1 End hunger and ensure access to sufficient food		145,000
Program 91004 Economic Development		145,000
Sub-Program 91004002   SP4.2 Agricultural Development	===	145,000
Operation 910301 910301 - Extension Services	1.0 1.0 1.0	145,000
Use of goods and services  210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshoos/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)		145,000
2210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)	Total Cost Centre	806,683

	Amount (GH¢)
Institution   01   Government of Ghana Sector   ICF   Total By Further   ICF   ICF   Total By Further   ICF   ICF   Total By Further   ICF	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta	
Compensation of employ	ees [GFS] 3,571
Objective 000000   Compensation of Employees	3,571
Program 91002 Infrastructure Delivery and Management	3,571
Sub-Program 91002001   SP2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning	3,571
Operation   000000   0.0	0.0 0.0 3,571
Wages and salaries [GFS]	3,160
2111102 Monthly paid and casual labour	3,160
Social contributions [GFS]	411
2121001 13 Percent SSF Contribution	411
Total Cos	t Centre 3,571

	Amou	nt (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector	Amou	iii (GII¢)
Fund Type/Source 11001 GOG	Total By Fund Source	10,896
Function Code 70133 Overall planning & statistical services (CS)		. 0,000
Organisation 2560702001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Physical Plan	nning_Town and Country PlanningAshanti	
Of gains attori		
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	Use of goods and services	10,896
Objective 280101 Develop efficient land administration and management system	ļ <sub>i</sub> — — -	10,896
Program 91002 Infrastructure Delivery and Management		10,690
110gram 151002	i	10,896
Sub-Program 91002001   SP2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning		10,896
Operation 910101910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	10,896
<u> </u>		
Use of goods and services		10,896
2210511 Local travel cost		10,896
	Amou	nt (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector		
Function Code 70133   Overall planning & statistical services (CS)	Total By Fund Source	11,200
Overall planning & statistical services (CS)	nning Town and Country Blanning Ashanti	
Organisation 2560702001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Physical Plat	ming_rown and Country Flaming_Ashand	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	Use of goods and services	11,200
Objective 280101 Develop efficient land administration and management system		11,200
Program 91002 Infrastructure Delivery and Management		
		11,200
Sub-Program 91002001   SP2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning		11,200
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	44 200
Operation   510101   10101010	1.0 1.0 1.01	11,200
Use of goods and services		11,200
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery		1,000
2210201 Electricity charges		500
2210509 Other Travel and Transportation		6,500
2210510 Other Night allowances		1,200
2210511 Local travel cost		1,000
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings		1,000

		Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution 01 12603	Government of Ghana Sector DACF ASSEMBLY	Total Bu Found Source	36,000
Function Code 70133	Overall planning & statistical services (CS)		36,000
		al Planning Town and Country Planning Ashanti	1
Organisation 2560702001		ar idining_rown and obtainly rianningasiana	ĺ
Location Code 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
		Use of goods and services	21,000
Objective 280101 Develop et	fficient land administration and management system	i	21,000
Program 91002 Infrastru	ucture Delivery and Management	<u></u>	
. 10gram 151002		ii	21,000
Sub-Program 91002001 SP2	.1 Physical and Spatial Planning		21,000
Operation 910101 910101 -	INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	1,000
Use of goods and services			1,000
	d Material and Stationery		1,000
Operation 911002 911002 -	Land use and Spatial planning	1.0 1.0 1.0	20,000
<del> </del>			
Use of goods and services	d Material and Ctations		20,000
<b>2210101</b> Printe	d Material and Stationery		20,000
		Non Financial Assets	15,000
Objective 280101 Develop et	fficient land administration and management system	¦i——	15,000
Program 91002 Infrastro	ucture Delivery and Management		13,000
17002		ii	15,000
Sub-Program 91002001 SP2	.1 Physical and Spatial Planning		15,000
Project 911001 911001 -	Land acquisition and registration	1.0 1.0 1.0	15,000
Fixed assets			15,000
3113111 Herita	ge Assets		15,000
		Total Cost Centre	58,096

BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

				Amount (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		
Fund Type/Source		GOG	Total By Fund Source	47,246
Function Code	70620	Community Development		
Organisation	2560801001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_9 Departmental HeadAshanti	Social Welfare & Community Development_Office of	
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
			Compensation of employees [GFS]	47,246
Objective 000000	Compensati	on of Employees		47,246
Program 91003	Social Se	rvices Delivery		
·	i			47,246
Sub-Program 910	003003 SP3.3	Social Welfare and Community Development		47,246
Operation 0000	000		0.0 0.0 0	0 47,246
Wages and s	salaries [GFS]			41,811
21	11001 Establis	shed Post		41,811
Social contri	butions [GFS]			5,435
21:	21001 13 Pero	cent SSF Contribution		5,435
			Total Cost Centre	47,246

	Am	ount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector Fund Type/Source 12200 IGF Function Code 71040 Family and children Organisation 2560802001 Medicare Aphaesit	**Total By Fund Source	5,800
Location Code 0602100   Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		_
	Use of goods and services	5,800
Objective 620102    10.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion	ii—	5,800
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery		5,800
Sub-Program 91003003   SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	==	5,800
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	4,300
Use of goods and services		4,300
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery		1,500
2210201 Electricity charges 2210510 Other Night allowances		1,000 1,800
Operation 910115 910115 - MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRAD	DING OF 1.0 1.0 1.0	1,500
EXISTING ASSETS	<u> </u>	
Use of goods and services		1,500
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings		1,500
	Am	ount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector Fund Type/Source 12603 DACF ASSEMBLY	T	40.000
Function Code   12603   DACF ASSEMBLY   Family and children   Fami		10,000
Organisation 2560802001   Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Social Welfare	& Community Development_Social	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		_
	Use of goods and services	10,000
Objective 620102 10.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion		10,000
Program 91003 Social Services Delivery		
Sub-Program 91003003   SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	==┌──────	10,000
Sub-Program 91003003   SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development		10,000
Operation 910602 910602 - Gender empowerment and mainstreaming	1.0 1.0 1.0	10,000
Use of goods and services		10,000
2210711 Public Education and Sensitization		10,000

	Total Cost Centre	84,062
2821019 Scholarship and Bursaries		8,232
Miscellaneous other expense		8,232
eration 910601 910601 - Social intervention programmes	1.0 1.0 1.0	8,232
b-Program 91003003   SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development		8,232
······································	====,	==== <u>8,23</u>
gram 91003   Social Services Delivery	<u></u>	8,232
ective 620102 110.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion	Cities expelled	
Trefution for intention Expenses (r aupers/Disease Category)	Other expense	5,00 8,23
Social assistance benefits  2721102 Refund for Medical Expenses (Paupers/Disease Category)		5,00
	I.01	
ration 910601 910601 - Social intervention programmes	1.0 1.0 1.0	5,00
Program 91003003 SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	===	======================================
ram 91003 Social Services Delivery		5,00
ctive 620102   10.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion		5,00
	Social benefits [GFS]	5,00
2210702 Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Dome	stic)	3,50
Use of goods and services  2210120 Purchase of Petty Tools/Implements		55,029 51,52
ration 910601 910601 - Social intervention programmes	1.0 1.0 1.0	55,02
p-Program 91003003   SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	====	55,02
gram 91003		55,02
620102   10.2 Promote social, econ., political inclusion	li—	55,02
	Use of goods and services	55,02
ation Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
ganisation 2560802001 "Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Social W Welfare_Ashanti		_
nction Code 71040 Family and children  75569902011 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta Social W	elfare & Community Development Social	_
nd Type/Source 12607 DACF PWD	Total By Fund Source	68,262
ditution 01 Government of Ghana Sector	All	ount (GH¢)

			Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution 01	Government of Ghana Sector			
Fund Type/Source 11001	GOG	Total By Fund So	<u>ource</u>	170,985
Function Code 70620	Community Development			-1
Organisation 2560803001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_So DevelopmentAshanti	ocial Welfare & Community Development_C	Community	<u> </u> 
Location Code 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
<u> </u>		Compensation of employees [	GFS]	158,465
Objective 000000 Compensate	ion of Employees	<u> </u>		158,465
Program 91003 Social Se	ervices Delivery		==	
Sub-Program 91003003   SP3.3	Social Welfare and Community Development	=====	/	158,465 158,465
Sub-1 rogram 151005000			<u> </u>	130,403
Operation 000000		0.0 0.0	0.0	158,465
Wages and salaries [GFS]				140,235
2111001 Establis	shed Post			140,235
Social contributions [GFS] 2121001 13 Pero	cent SSF Contribution			18,231 18,231
2121001		Use of goods and serv	vices	12,519
Objective 620101 1.3 Impl. app	priopriate Social Protection Sys. & measures	ood of goods and sort		
	ervices Delivery		!!	12,519
110gram 51000			ii	12,519
Sub-Program 91003003 SP3.3	3 Social Welfare and Community Development			12,519
Operation 910604 910604 - 0	Child right promotion and protection	1.0 1.0	1.0	12,519
Use of goods and services				12,519
<b>2210711</b> Public	Education and Sensitization		İ	12,519
			Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution 01	Government of Ghana Sector	<b></b>		
Fund Type/Source 12200 Function Code 70620	IGF	Total By Fund Se	<u>ource</u>	7,290
Function Code 70620	Community Development			11
Organisation 2560803001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Sc DevelopmentAshanti	ocial Welfare & Community Development_C	Community	<u> </u>
Location Code 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
		Use of goods and serv	/ices	7,290
Objective 620101 1.3 Impl. app	priopriate Social Protection Sys. & measures			7,290
Program 91003 Social Se	ervices Delivery		:==	
Sub-Program 91003003   SP3.3	3 Social Welfare and Community Development	=====		7,290
Suo-Frogram 191003003 1101 010	occide vende and community persopment		<u></u>	7,290
Operation 910101 910101 - II	NTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0	1.0	3,000
Use of goods and services				3,000
	ravel cost			3,000
Operation 910604 910604 - 0	Child right promotion and protection	1.0 1.0	1.0	4,290
Use of goods and services				4,290
<b>2210711</b> Public	Education and Sensitization			4,290

				A	mount (GH¢)
Institution 01	<del></del> .	Government of Ghana Sector			
		DACF ASSEMBLY	Total By Fund S	ource	31,000
Function Code 706		Community Development			
Organisation 256		Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Socia DevelopmentAshanti	Welfare & Community Development_	Community	
Location Code 060	)2100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
			Use of goods and ser	vices	31,000
Objective 620101		opriate Social Protection Sys. & measures			31,000
Program 91003	Social Serv	ices Delivery			31,000
Sub-Program 9100300	03 SP3.3 S	ocial Welfare and Community Development			31,000
Operation 910101	910101 - INT	ERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0	1.0	1,000
Use of goods and	d services				1,000
221010	1 Printed M	aterial and Stationery			1,000
Operation 910604	910604 - Chi	d right promotion and protection	1.0 1.0	1.0	30,000
Use of goods and	d services				30,000
221071		ucation and Sensitization			30,000
•			Total Cost Ce	ntre	209,275

				A
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		Amount (GH¢)
Fund Type/Source	=	GOG	Total By Fund Source	24,898
Function Code	70610	Housing development	<u></u>	7
Out out out ou	2561001001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Works_Office of	of Departmental Head_Ashanti	<u> </u>
Organisation	2301001001	1		
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		7
	<u> </u>	Compe	nsation of employees [GFS]	24,898
Objective 00000	Compensatio	on of Employees		24 000
Program 91002	Infrastruc	ure Delivery and Management		24,898
Fiogram 91002				24,898
Sub-Program 91	002002 SP2.2	Infrastructure Development	==	24,898
	<u></u>			_ <del> </del>
Operation 000	000		0.0 0.0 0	.0 24,898
Wages and	salaries [GFS]			20.004
-	salaries [GFS] I11001 Establis	ned Post		22,034 22.034
	ibutions [GFS]	··		2,864
21	121001 13 Perc	ent SSF Contribution		2,864
				Amount (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		
Fund Type/Source		IGF	Total By Fund Source	23,800
<b>Function Code</b>	70610	Housing development		]
Organisation  Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		' <u>]</u>
			Use of goods and services	23,800
Objective 27010	1 9.a Facilitate	sus. and resilent infrastructure dev.		23,800
Program 91002	Infrastruc	ure Delivery and Management		1,======
			,	23,800
Sub-Program 91	002002   SP2.2	Infrastructure Development		23,800
Operation 910	101 910101 - IN	TERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1	.0 10.500
Operation 910	101	TENNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ONGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1	.0
Use of good	ds and services			10,500
_		Material and Stationery		2,000
		acilities, Supplies and Accessories		500
22	210201 Electrici	y charges		1,500
22		avel and Transportation		6,500
Operation 910	115 910115 - M. EXISTING	AINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRAD ASSETS	DING OF 1.0 1.0 1	.0 <b>1,500</b>
	ds and services	1000 P 1100		1,500
		of Office Buildings	10 10	1,500
Operation 911	101   SI	pervision and regulation of infrastructure development	1.0 1.0 1	.0
Use of anno	ds and services			11,800
	210510 Other N	ght allowances		1,800
	210511 Local tra	=		10,000

					Amount (GH¢)
nstitution Fund Type/Source Function Code	01 12603 70610	Government of Ghana Sector  DACF ASSEMBLY  Housing development  Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Works		l I	252,000
organisation	2561001001	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta	Office of Departmental Head_	Asnanti	j 1
	1002.00		Use of goods and	l services	202,000
jective 270101	9.a Facilitat	e sus. and resilent infrastructure dev.			202,000
gram 91002	Infrastruc	ture Delivery and Management			202,000
b-Program 910	002002 SP2.2	Infrastructure Development	====		202,000
eration 9101	01 910101 - IN	ITERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0 1.	2,000
_	s and services	Material and Stationery			2,000 2,000
eration 9101		AINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND	JPGRADING OF 1.0	1.0 1.	,
-	s and services				200,000
22	10606 Mainter	ance of General Equipment	Non Financ	ial Assets	200,000 50,000
ective 270101	9.a Facilitat	e sus. and resilent infrastructure dev.			50,000
gram 91002	Infrastruc	ture Delivery and Management			50,000
b-Program 910	002002   SP2.2	Infrastructure Development	====		50,000
ject 9101	14 910114 - A	CQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0	1.0 1.	50,000
Fixed assets					50,000
31	13101 Electric	al Networks			50,000 Amount (GH¢)
stitution and Type/Source	01 14009	Government of Ghana Sector DDF	Total By Fu		5,000
nction Code	70610	Housing development  Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Works_			
rganisation	2561001001	- Annansie West District - Mariso NAWarita_Works_			i
cation Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			
				Grants	5,000
ective 270101	<u>'-</u> '	e sus. and resilent infrastructure dev.			5,000
gram 91002	i	ture Delivery and Management	====,		5,000
b-Program 910	002002   SP2.2	Infrastructure Development			5,000
eration 9101	03 910103 - M	ANPOWER AND SKILLS DEVELOPMENT	1.0	1.0 1.	5,000
-	eral government	units apacity Building Grants for Capital Expense			5,000 5,000
		<del></del>	Total Cos	t Contra	305,698

Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta

PBB System Version 1.3

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

Page 99

**Total Cost Centre** 

				Amount (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		Amount (GII¢)
Fund Type/Source	11001		Total By Fund Source	20,315
<b>Function Code</b>	70451	Road transport		]
Organisation	2561004001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Works_Feeder Roads	Ashanti	 
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		ī
Location Code	0602100	<u>`</u>	<del></del>	<u>!</u> ====================================
	-14.04		of goods and services	20,315
Objective 390202	<del>-</del>	transport and road safety		20,315
Program 91002	Intrastruc	ture Delivery and Management		20,315
Sub-Program 910	002002   SP2.2	Infrastructure Development		20,315
Operation 9101	910115 - M. EXISTING	AINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING OF ASSETS	1.0 1.0 1	.0 20,315
Use of good	s and services			20,315
22	<b>10102</b> Office F	acilities, Supplies and Accessories		20,315
				Amount (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector		  -
Fund Type/Source Function Code	12200 70451		Total By Fund Source	25,000
Function Code	===	Road transport  Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta Works Feeder Roads	Ashanti	<u> </u>
Organisation	2561004001	Annalisie West District - Mariso McWarita_Works_i eeder Roads_		j
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		1
		Use o	of goods and services	25,000
Objective 390202	2   11.2 Improve	transport and road safety		25,000
Program 91002	Infrastruc	ture Delivery and Management		25,000
Sub-Program 910	002002 SP2.2	Infrastructure Development		25,000
Operation 9101	910115 - M EXISTING	AINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING OF ASSETS	1.0 1.0 1	.0 25,000
Use of good	s and services			25,000
_		Driveways and Grounds		25,000
				Amount (GH¢)
Institution Fund Type/Source	01 12603	Government of Ghana Sector DACF ASSEMBLY	Total By Fund Source	80,020
Function Code	70451	Road transport	total by I and Source	]
Organisation	2561004001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Works_Feeder Roads	Ashanti	<u> </u>
Location Code	0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		 ]
		<del>`</del>	of goods and services	80,020
Objective 390202	11.2 Improve	transport and road safety	. goods and services	 
Program 91002	— 11 .	ture Delivery and Management		80,020
-				80,020
Sub-Program 910	002002  SP2.2	Infrastructure Development		80,020
Operation 9101	910115 - M. EXISTING	AINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADING OF ASSETS	1.0 1.0 1	.0 80,020
Use of good	s and services			80,020
		Driveways and Grounds		80,020
			Total Cost Centre	125,335
			_ 5.00. 5550 66000 6	120,000

Social contributions [GFS]

2121001 13 Percent SSF Contribution

Wednesday, May 29, 2019

917

154,301

917

					Amoi	unt (GH¢)
Institution	01	Government of Ghana Sector				
Fund Type/So		IGF	Total By F	<u> und Sou</u>	ı <u>rce</u>	25,846
Function Cod	le 70411	General Commercial & economic affairs (CS)			- !	
Organisation	2561101001	Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Trade, Industry  HeadAshanti	and Tourism_Office	of Departm	ental	
Location Code	e 0602100	Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta				
		Compe	nsation of emplo	oyees [GF	-S]	6,756
Objective 0	00000 Compens	ation of Employees			<sub>i</sub>	6,756
Program 910	no 4 Econo	mic Development				0,730
110grain 1910	004					6,756
Sub-Program	n 91004001  SP	4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	==			6,756
Operation	000000		0.0	0.0	0.0	6,756
Wages	and salaries [GFS]					5,979
		hly paid and casual labour				5,979
Social	contributions [GFS]					777
	2121001 13 Pe	ercent SSF Contribution				777
			Use of goods ar	nd servic	es [	19,090
Objective 2	40701 8.2 Achie	ve higher economic pdvity				19,090
Program 910	004 Econo	mic Development			;==	19,090
			==;			=====
Sub-Program	n 191004001 113P	4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development			L_	19,090
Operation	910101 910101	INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0	1.0	10,500
Use of	goods and services					10,500
	2210101 Printe	ed Material and Stationery				500
	2210201 Elect	ricity charges				500
	<b>2210511</b> Loca	travel cost				2,000
	<b>2210702</b> Semi	nars/Conferences/Workshops/Meetings Expenses (Domestic)				6,000
	<b>2211304</b> Vehic					1,500
Operation		· MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRAD G ASSETS	DING OF 1.0	1.0	1.0	2,000
Use of	goods and services	:				2,000
	2210502 Main	tenance and Repairs - Official Vehicles				1,000
		irs of Office Buildings				1,000
Operation	910202 910202	- Trade Development and Promotion	1.0	1.0	1.0	6,590
Use of	goods and services					6,590
	-	nase of Petty Tools/Implements				4,000
		Promotion / Publicity				2,590

	Amo	unt (GH¢)
Institution	Total By Fund Source	54,100
Organisation 2561101001   Head_Ashanti    Location Code 0602100   Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		_
ı	Use of goods and services	22,100
Objective 240701 18.2 Achieve higher economic pdvity		22,100
Program 91004   Economic Development		22,100
Sub-Program 91004001   ISP4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	==	22,100
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	500
Use of goods and services		500
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery		500
Operation 910115 910115 - MAINTENANCE, REHABILITATION, REFURBISHMENT AND UPGRADIA EXISTING ASSETS	NG OF 1.0 1.0 1.0	5,000
Use of goods and services		5,000
2210502 Maintenance and Repairs - Official Vehicles		5,000
Operation 910202   910202 - Trade Development and Promotion	1.0 1.0 1.0	16,600
Use of goods and services		16,600
2210701 Training Materials		8,000
2210703 Examination Fees and Expenses		3,600
2210910 Trade Promotion / Publicity	F	5,000
	Non Financial Assets	32,000
Objective 240701   8.2 Achieve higher economic pdvity	¦i ─ −	32,000
Program 91004 Economic Development		32,000
Sub-Program 91004001   SP4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	==,	
Sub-Flogram 51004001	<u> </u>	32,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	32,000
Fixed assets		32,000
<b>3111313</b> Workshop		20,000
3112206 Plant and Machinery		12,000
	Total Cost Centre	79,946

19	
----	--

	Amou	nt (GH¢)
Institution	Total By Fund Source	93,771
Organisation 2561500001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Disaster Pr	eventionAshanti	
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta		
	Use of goods and services	14,243
Objective 370102 113.1 Strengthen resilence towards climate-related hazards		14,243
Program 91005   Environmental and Sanitation Management		14,243
Sub-Program 91005001   SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management	===	14,243
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	7,113
Use of goods and services		7,113
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery		500
2210511 Local travel cost		5,613
2210603 Repairs of Office Buildings		1,000
Operation 910104 910104 - INFORMATION, EDUCATION AND COMMUNICATION	1.0 1.0 1.0	7,130
Use of goods and services		7,130
2210711 Public Education and Sensitization		7,130
	Non Financial Assets	79,528
Objective 370102 113.1 Strengthen resilence towards climate-related hazards	- <u>-</u>	79,528
Program 91005   Environmental and Sanitation Management		79,528
Sub-Program 91005001   SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management	===	79,528
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0 1.0 1.0	79,528
Fixed assets		79,528
3111255 WIP - Office Buildings		79,528

BUDGET DETAILS BY CHART OF ACCOUNT,

2019

			Amo	ount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector Fund Type/Source 12603 DACF ASSEMBLY Function Code 70360 Public order and safety n.e.c Organisation 2561500001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta Disaster Prevent	Total By F	und Sou	rce	78,210
Location Code   0602100   Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta			 	_l
	Jse of goods an	d servic	es	78,210
Objective 370102 13.1 Strengthen resilence towards climate-related hazards				78,210
Program 91005   Environmental and Sanitation Management			ال	78,210
Sub-Program 91005001   SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management				78,210
Operation 910101 910101 - INTERNAL MANAGEMENT OF THE ORGANISATION	1.0	1.0	1.0	500
Use of goods and services				500
2210101 Printed Material and Stationery				500
Operation 910104 _ 910104 - INFORMATION, EDUCATION AND COMMUNICATION	1.0	1.0	1.0	21,000
Use of goods and services				21,000
2210711 Public Education and Sensitization	1.0	4.0		21,000
Operation   910701   910701 - Disaster management	1.0	1.0	1.0	56,710
Use of goods and services				56,710
2210110 Specialised Stock				4,520
2210112 Uniform and Protective Clothing				2,190
2210206 Armed Guard and Security			Amo	50,000 ount (GH¢)
Institution 01 Government of Ghana Sector			Aillo	dir (GII¢)
Fund Type/Source 14009 DDF	Total By F	und Sou	rce	220,000
Function Code 70360 Public order and safety n.e.c			_ 7	•
Organisation 2561500001 Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta_Disaster Prevent	tionAshanti			_ _
Location Code 0602100 Amansie West - Manso Nkwanta				
	Non Finan	cial Asse	ets	220,000
Objective 370102 113.1 Strengthen resilence towards climate-related hazards				220,000
Program 91005   Environmental and Sanitation Management				220,000
	==,		!	220,000
Sub-Program 91005001 SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management				220,000
Project 910114 910114 - ACQUISITION OF MOVABLES AND IMMOVABLE ASSET	1.0	1.0	1.0	220,000
Fixed assets				220,000
3111103 Bungalows/Flats				220,000
	Total Co	st Centr	e	391,981
	Total Vo	te		8 817 423

		SUMMARY	OF EXPEN.	DITURE B	2015 Y PROGR	2019 APPROPRIATION OGRAM, ECONOMIC C.	IATION OMIC CLA	2019 APPROPRIATION SUMMARY OF EXPENDITURE BY PROGRAM, ECONOMIC CLASSIFICATION AND FUNDING	V AND FU	NDING	(i)	(in GH Cedis)			
		Central GOG and CF	d CF			9 1	F		FUN	FUNDS/OTHERS		Development Partner Funds	artner Fund	s	Grand
SECTOR / MDA / MMDA	Compensation of Employees	Goods/Service	Capex Total GoG		Comp. of Emp Go	Comp. of Emp. Goods/Service. Capex	Capex	Total IGF STATUTORY Capex ABFA	лтоку Сар	ex ABFA	Others	Goods Service	Capex	Capex Tot. External	Total
Amansie West District - Manso Nkwanta	1,569,160	2,391,304	1,443,709	5,404,173	148,511	1,177,465	802,599	2,128,576	0	0	0	196,413	1,020,000	1,216,413	8,817,423
Management and Administration	545,783	1,235,934	535,000	2,316,717	106,375	976,665	0	1,083,040	0	0	0	46,413	150,000	196,413	3,596,170
SP1.1: General Administration	495,383	1,199,494	335,000	2,029,877	84,619	840,719	0	925,337	0	0	0	38,413	150,000	188,413	3,143,628
SP1.2: Finance and Revenue Mobilization	50,400	36,440	200,000	286,840	21,756	135,947	0	157,703	0	0	0	8,000	0	8,000	452,542
Infrastructure Delivery and Management	164,230	334,231	65,000	563,461	18,540	000'09	0	78,540	0	0	0	2,000	0	5,000	647,001
SP2.1 Physical and Spatial Planning	0	31,896	15,000	46,896	3,571	11,200	0	14,771	0	0	0	0	0	0	61,667
SP2.2 Infrastructure Development	164,230	302,335	50,000	516,565	14,970	48,800	0	63,770	0	0	0	2,000	0	5,000	585,335
Social Services Delivery	332,849	645,962	811,709	1,790,520	16,841	46,949	723,071	786,860	0	0	0	0	650,000	000'059	3,295,642
SP3.1 Education and Youth Development	0	151,162	255,000	706,162	0	19,000	100,000	119,000	0	0	0	0	200,000	200,000	1,325,162
SP3.2 Health Delivery	127,138	441,281	256,709	825,128	16,841	14,859	623,071	654,770	0	0	0	0	150,000	150,000	1,629,898
SP3.3 Social Welfare and Community Development	205,711	53,519	0	259,231	0	13,090	0	13,090	0	0	0	0	0	0	340,583
Economic Development	526,297	196'96	32,000	655,265	952'9	79,608	0	86,364	0	0	0	145,000	0	145,000	886,628
SP4.1 Trade, Tourism and Industrial development	0	22,100	32,000	54,100	95,75	19,090	0	25,846	0	0	0	0	0	0	79,946
SP4.2 Agricultural Development	526,297	74,867	0	601,165	0	60,518	0	60,518	0	0	0	145,000	0	145,000	806,683
Environmental and Sanitation Management	0	78,210	0	78,210	0	14,243	79,528	93,771	0	0	0	0	220,000	220,000	391,981
SP5.1 Disaster prevention and Management	0	78,210	0	78,210	0	14,243	79,528	93,771	0	0	0	0	220,000	220,000	391,981